

Calm Through the Storm By Effrosyni Moschoudi

© 2022 Effrosyni Moschoudi. All rights reserved.

Effrosyni Moschoudi asserts the moral right to be identified as the author of this work.

Cover design: © 2022 Effrosyni Moschoudi. All rights reserved.

2nd edition (December 2022)

This specific ebook edition carries a copyright-free license for free sharing by copying the file to other devices or by sending it by private email (like, Yahoo or Gmail). The reader is encouraged to share this ebook in this manner with their friends and family.

The author asks that this ebook does NOT get uploaded on any apps, like Whatsapp, Viber, Facebook Messenger, or Facebook, Instagram, and other social media. Thank you for respecting the author's wish in this matter.

Disclaimer: All the views expressed in this ebook are the result of extensive research carried out by the author from many and diverse sources. In this ebook, she shares information to the best of her understanding but does not claim to be a professional capable to give advice on financial or health matters. The reader is encouraged to do their own research, to use their own discernment, and to consider all the advice imparted in this book with a sense of self-responsibility for their own actions.

Contents

IS THIS BOOK FOR YOU?	4
HEALTH AND SPIRITUALITY	_16
KEEPING AN OPEN MIND	_24
A WAR OF GOOD VS EVIL	_26
DARK DAYS ARE COMING	_30
SCARY NEWS TO COME ON A TV NEAR YOU	_34
WHY BIDEN IS ACTING STRANGE	_44
THE NEW WORLD ORDER, NESARA, GESARA	_47
CLIMATE CHANGE, OVERPOPULATION, AND HOLLYWOOD MOVIES	54
THE FAKE ALIEN INVASION, PROJECT BLUEBEAM, AN ANGELIC BEINGS	
WE ARE BUT CATTLE AT THE HANDS OF A FARMER _	68
PUTIN, ZELENSKY AND THE EVIL GREAT RESET	74
DONALD J TRUMP AND THE TRUTH ABOUT Q	_ 80
THE GLOBAL FINANCIAL RESET OF THE MILITARY	86
EPILOGUE	_91
BONUS CONTENT	
TWO UNMISSABLE DOCUSERIES	_93
KEEP CALM AND FOLLOW THESE AMAZING PEOPLE_	_96
ANOTHER FREE BOOK	101

IS THIS BOOK FOR YOU?

Thank you for picking up this copy of 'Calm Through the Storm'. It means you have a healthy curiosity, and I congratulate you for that. This trait is commendable in today's twisted world that promotes rigid thinking, which means hardly anyone these days is willing to entertain someone else's theories, unless they come from 'trusted' mainstream sources.

So that I don't waste your time, dear reader, I wish to be perfectly clear from the start. The thoughts that I am expressing in this book are all based on one 'crazy' notion. But, despite sounding 'crazy', this idea has been fully documented over the past few decades. Plus, indications of its truth have been recorded across the millennia, starting from the Bible.

(No, this is not a Bible-bashing book, you may be glad to hear. But just bear with me for a minute...)

So, the 'crazy' idea at the core of the beliefs expressed in this book is this:

A small number of powerful elites—about 2% of the total human population—are ruling the entire world. The common people are their slaves and, in their vast majority, they have no idea.

Let that sink in for a minute, okay? Humour me for a bit...

Now, to revert to my previous reference to the Bible:

The existence of Evil on Earth is portrayed clearly in Genesis 6:4. This passage in the Bible, depending on the

version, mentions that 'giants' or 'The Nephilim' lived on Earth in the beginning of time.

As we all know from our religious education at school (or our lifelong church attendance), Lucifer used to be a beautiful angel, one of God's most favoured, but he rebelled against God. So he and a large number of his demon henchmen fell from Heaven. They landed on Earth and in time mated with human women. This mating between demonic beings and human women is also mentioned in Genesis 6:4.

You're welcome to do your own basic research to find out what The Nephilim were, if you doubt they were the demonic, 'fallen angels' we've all heard about. For one, Jewish explanations interpret them clearly as 'hybrid sons of fallen angels'.

Now, what I am really saying is that this 'demonic offspring' still lives (and actually thrives) on our planet today. In ancient times, this part-demon-part-human hybrid race was recorded in history as Satan worshippers, first in ancient Babylon, then in ancient Khazaria (this region used to be where Ukraine and Khazakhstan are now located).

The descendants of Lucifer have always been Satan worshippers. During their rituals, they feasted on the flesh and the blood of human beings, and they've always preferred babies and small children.

Today, these human hybrids are spread all over the world, and are still practicing the same heinous rituals. What's more, they coordinate together on a global scale, being part of a secret cult. This cult is hell-bent on keeping its odious practices secret from us, the common people, who they refer to as 'The Vulgar' and 'The Useless Eaters'.

The secret cult mainly goes by these names: The Illuminati, The Cabal, The Deep State, and The New World Order. Their ruling members are powerful elites.

So, the elites have created and currently control at the highest levels the banking and financial systems, the legal and judicial systems, the education system, the governments, the religions, MD medicine, Big Pharma, Big Tech, Big Media, the food industry, the entertainment industry, and a lot more.

Their systems have these main purposes: To steal money from us (the common people), to poison our minds with fear and propaganda, to cause division among us so they can control us better, and to keep us sick and dumbed down.

'Why do they want us sick?' you may wonder. That's because our sickness brings huge profits to them. Besides, they despise and hate God and thus feel the same for us too, since we are God's sacred creation. After all, their 'god', Satan, is no creator. Satan, as intelligent and cunning as he is, cannot create a thing. He can only imitate what God has made.

You think Satan is a myth? If so, then I put it to you that you have been misinformed all your life. Satan's greatest deception is that he has, over time, convinced the people that he does not exist. That's why the masses find it so hard to believe right now that pure evil exists in the world. So, they let their guard down and fall victim to the many snares Satan and the elites have set in all things, everywhere, to hurt everyday people, like you and me.

Nowadays, the elites control every major system, in every aspect of our lives. And while we live our everyday lives in the wrong perception that we are free and making our own choices, the truth is our minds are easily controlled because of the systematic indoctrination that started from our birth.

Our educational institutions, our families, our religions, and nowadays, the media, the Internet and the TV too, all served and still serve to blast our minds with false ideas and false information that lead us to false perceptions and beliefs. In effect, these lead to the desired behaviours on our part that suit the elites' criminal agendas every time.

The whole system is rigged and aims to keep us trapped in a world that is not even real. We never really grasp reality. How do I mean that? Well, we have a wrong perception of our planet, for a start, of our world and its true history and origin.

We know nothing about the true nature of our own bodies and their innate capabilities, nothing of our origin as a species, of the true nature of God and the Universe – to name only a few of the things we have no idea about. And we stay in the dark because the system needs us to stay weak and misinformed, so we can remain controlled and easily directed.

The system keeps us enslaved from cradle to grave, and we never realise we are set to spend a whole life never really knowing ourselves and our true potential and never really enjoying our lives either.

To put it simply: The way the world is set up, as long as we have no idea, we are mere pawns in the elites' plans for us and so is everyone else we care for.

For one, we are constantly with one hand in our pockets, giving over our money to the corrupt governments. The

elites have created all the governments, by the way, and they are all private corporations. They are criminal legal entities, who have long emptied the funds of the people's pensions in the whole western world. This is one of the governments' biggest secret.

I bet the police officers, who have been treating the common people with extreme brutality in the streets these past two years, if they knew their pensions were long gone, they'd be beating up the prime ministers, the presidents and the chancellors instead!

What's more, our governments, i.e. these private corporations in essence, are now all bankrupt. They're all criminal and treasonous towards their respective nations and have always been in cahoots with the elites.

No matter who we've ever voted for—be it presidents, chancellors or prime ministers—if not all, then in their vast majority they have been the elites' puppets throughout history. The elites steal elections as they please, and those who are elected and are not their representatives, they blackmail until they say 'yes' to following their dark agendas of terror and poverty for the people.

Here's another big truth: Taxation is illegal. So is charging people for the use of natural resources like water or electricity. And we have no idea of these things... Nor did they ever offer to tell us how come, centuries ago, whole cities used to enjoy free electricity by harnessing it from the ether! The massive spires on the cathedrals and the arches around the big cities, the water ducts too... all used to have practical uses to this very end.

But not today. Now, we have to pay for electricity... Now, they talk of free energy, as if it's something we never had

before. Why is that? For profit, that's why. Same happened with Nikola Tesla and the free energy tower he built in Texas in the early 1900s. It did the same thing – i.e. it harnessed energy from the ether. But the elites destroyed his vision for the world to have free energy because it was not profitable to them.

But, us having to pay for natural resources is hardly a big deal if one compares it to the health hazards we face every day in a world governed by the elites. Truly, they have poisoned everything in our everyday life to keep us in need of their toxic, unnatural, petrochemical medicines (yes, they are derivatives of petroleum! Not exactly a natural thing to put in a human body, is it?)

But it's not just the meds. Food, water, air, soil, cosmetics, detergents, pesticides, and even the EMF radiation blasted from our phones and our big TVs... they all have harmful elements or effects that compromise our health every day.

Back to the big picture. The elites... You see, it wasn't good enough for them to keep us dumbed down and enslaved. It wasn't good enough to keep stealing our money and causing devastation to our lives. No. They had a master plan and they have been preparing for it for a very long time.

The elites wanted a One World Government. And they wanted their deity, Satan, to rule over the Earth – to be the 'creator' of Humanity instead of God... Enter the agenda of Transhumanism.

Like I said earlier... Lucifer aka Satan is no creator. He can only imitate (tamper on) God's creation. That's why he wanted to change human beings into trans-human beings – i.e. partly AI entities. But God intervened and stopped this from ever happening. God's intervention to stop the elites from carrying out their heinous plan has already happened. Or rather, the result of God's intervention is known even though it is still underway.

'How is that possible?' you may wonder. Well, it's because time is not real. It is but an illusion that is perceived as real only within the 3D reality matrix that we live on. Everything – past, present and future – is happening right now at the same time. Now, this passing moment, is all there is.

In reality, we exist in a quantum field, where every choice we make individually in our lives (and collectively as Humanity) creates a bifurcation that leads to different 'futures' in our lives. Thus, each time we are presented with a choice, we create different timelines in our 'future' – i.e. 'parallel realities' or 'parallel universes'.

Now, angelic beings that are superior to us and are not bound to time like we are here on Earth, are able to view all possible parallel realities in 'the future' and then channel information about them to gifted humans.

That is how it is possible to say that the ending of God's intervention is 'predetermined' or 'prophesied'. Because it 'has already happened'. Researchers here on Earth, prophets and other gifted humans, who can channel angelic beings, have guided and still guide the masses to the positive timeline that will take Humanity to its perfect Utopia.

And now that I've attempted to explain a little about how humans can get feedback about what's happening in the quantum field, I can now tell you that we are already at a point in our current timeline where we have averted forever the coming of the Antichrist. The Antichrist (aka 'The Beast' as recorded by St John in the Apocalypse) would have not been a human but an AI entity.

The elites, who, as I explained, are Satan worshippers, had planned to put 'The Beast' in control of the whole world. It would have been a satanic AI consciousness that would have ruled not human beings but trans-humans 'connected' on a hive-mind basis to 'The Beast'.

The Beast would have been the ultimate god-tyrant – a deity that would have deprived humans forever of their capacity to have private thoughts. It would have stripped them of their human rights, their God connection and their free will.

But God could never anyone to defile His divine creation in this manner. So He intervened to stop this. Thus, the tribulations we have been going through since early 2020 have been a much 'lighter' version of the tribulations mentioned in the Apocalypse for the end of days. Because, believe it or not, this is exactly where we are at!

As I said earlier, we have now averted the prophesied emergence of the Antichrist, because we bifurcated as a collective to a better, more positive timeline where this will never happen.

What lies ahead of us in the immediate future is the liberation of Humanity from evil as the elites will be soon removed from our midst by good people of the world who joined together to save us (I'll tell you who they are later in the book). Thanks to them, our world will soon be transformed into one of peace, prosperity and freedom for all. And then, eventually, a celestial event will happen, at a time that only God knows, which every human on Earth will experience. This celestial event has been prophesied and documented by all ancient civilisations of the world. This event is a solar flash.

Our sun will emit a flash of blinding light that will destroy all remaining evil on our planet and will turn our beautiful Earth into paradise. It will also activate all of our original 12 strands of DNA and turn our bodies crystalline (light bodies).

Light = information = DNA codes. As plants receive light (i.e. information) from the sun to grow, so will the humans transform instantly during the solar flash.

With our new, crystalline bodies, we, humans, will become again the supernatural beings we were in the beginning of time when God created us, before 'our fall' – the tampering with our DNA that dumbed us down – at the hands of evil. After the solar flash, we will have again our original powers of telepathy, telekinesis and levitation, for example.

The sun's energies have already started to strengthen. But, no... It doesn't mean the sun will burn your skin. It means it is activating your DNA codes every time you go outside and expose yourself to sunlight. So make sure to do this every day. Let the sunlight nurture and transform you. Connect with nature too, as even the trees and the plants exchange DNA codes with you on an energetic level.

Doing these things daily, or as often as you can, will facilitate your ascension; they will help your body to take in the energies of the solar flash when it happens a lot more easily. The solar flash will raise the energetic vibration of human beings to 5D (i.e. the 5th dimension), which means that the angelic beings that coexist with us in the quantum field, as well as the deceased, will be, from then on, visible to us. This is the prophesied resurrection of the dead, as mentioned in the Bible.

To further explain: angelic beings and the deceased are on a higher energetic vibration level than the 3D level (3rd dimension) that we, humans, are currently on. One cannot possibly see higher vibrational beings. It's what we tend to call 'the veil'. Well, the solar flash will raise humanity to 5D, which means it will pierce the veil all the way to the 5th dimension.

To be honest, I've done some research on the solar flash, but I still don't agree with those who claim it is coming soon. It doesn't seem like something the world is ready for yet. If I had to guess, I'd have to say it feels like something that will happen later, much later, in the following few years, once Humanity has been rid of the elites for a while and able to 'breathe freely' and... well, just live...

We are all just so deeply traumatized right now, and the solar flash might lead many poor souls to lose heaven on Earth. Those who are just too traumatized (or worse yet, possessed by demonic forces) to make the right choice to ascend to 5D, even if their souls are pure.

And if I, being just me, can think of that, I am sure our Creator has already thought about it too O Quite sure He will want to give every single one of us a fair chance to enter paradise on a 5D Earth O

In that sense, the solar flash will act as what we call The Last Judgement, during which, those who are not kind and caring, forgiving, and ethical, will get one last chance to repent. If not, they will be kept out of the 5D Earth. Those who, as I understand it, will ultimately choose evil or to experience the AI-ruled world, will stay on a 3D Earth plane with the elites. Free will is the ultimate law and it has to be respected for all beings, that's why.

And perhaps, these people will ultimately get turned into trans-human beings at the hands of the elites to be ruled by 'The Beast' of the Apocalypse in another parallel reality, a negative timeline... This grieves me a lot to consider, but again, free will is the ultimate law. And if these souls have chosen to experience that, they have every right to do so.

Whether the solar flash is coming shortly or much later, I am aware that certain human forces on Earth are working right now to remove the criminal elites from our midst. I know that when they are finished with this task, they will offer us a world that seems like paradise, here in our normal physical world. In my understanding, this is happening before the solar flash and it's coming soon.

This bright new world will involve nothing negative. There will be no more tyranny, disease, poverty or war, for example. Without the elites, none of these things will ever be seen again in our world. Again, I will elaborate in detail about this in the following chapters, explaining the who, the what, and the how.

So, yes. I do firmly believe we are at the end of days. But, as I said, the world is not going to end. It's about to be transformed. Into paradise. People around the world will be living in harmony, unity and peace.

In the chapters that follow, I will try my best to explain what the reality of the world is right now, and how it is changing fast as I type these words. I will also share my best advice to help you navigate the last few dark days that lie ahead.

Dear reader, thank you for opening this book. Whether you decide to stop here or to keep on reading, I am sending you sisterly love, and the heartfelt wish for you to start enjoying a new life soon, being free, truly free for a change, sovereign, prosperous, joyful, and peaceful. And so it is!

HEALTH AND SPIRITUALITY

In this book, I wish to give you, dear reader, only a wide perspective of the world situation as I see it, while focusing on the future mainly.

I don't intend to get into the details of what's happened and how it happened since 2020. That is why I've decided to make this book free of detailed references to covid or the jab. I do not wish to upset or terrify anyone. Besides, I respect everyone's own decisions regarding their own body and their own health.

But I'll say a few general things on the subjects of covid and the jab, and only in this chapter, mainly in relation to the immune system. I am not a doctor or health practitioner of any kind, so this is not medical advice. I am merely sharing what I know based on what I have researched:

If you have concerns after taking the jab, or if you keep getting sick with covid, please concentrate on strengthening your immune system. Take off the mask, at least when you are outdoors, so you can inhale ample fresh air. Having enough oxygen in your system is necessary for your cognitive function and your overall health. Get some sunshine daily. Normalize your bodily functions by grounding yourself in nature. Sit or lie on the ground to fill your body with ions. This, combined with the sounds of nature, will regulate all your organs' functions and boost your immune system.

Seek to spend time daily near water or in a wood, a park or a garden. Pines are the best trees to be around and boost the immune system effortlessly. They emit aromatic compounds called phytoncides that, when inhaled, become weapons in the arsenal of your immune system to fight bacteria and other nasty invaders. Ever heard of Forest Bathing? That's what it's all about!

Also: Talk to your pharmacist and get some good supplements to strengthen your immune system.

Eat only homemade, wholesome food. Have green salads, fresh fruits and vegetables daily. Nuts and seeds. Herbs and spices like oregano, rosemary, turmeric, ginger, chilly. Eat raw honey. Organic is best on all the above if you can afford it.

Avoid packed foods - anything coming from a package, a tin or a can. Keep away from sugar, alcohol, sodas and wheat as much as you can. Prefer green tea or chamomile to coffee or black tea.

These are things that strengthen the immune system and alkalize it too, ensuring a healthy body. God gave us an immune system for a reason. It is the answer to fighting any nasty invaders in our body, and disease.

The immune system gets paralysed by fear. This has been proven many times in scientific labs. Fear compromises the immune system, leaving it weak for many days, and this has been proven by having a volunteer in a lab watch a short clip from a horror movie. That's right. Just a few minutes of nerve-racking fear leave you with a weak immune system for a few days after that. Remember this next time you sit to watch a horror, or any nerve-juddering movie.

And... can you now imagine what all that fear-mongering on the TV news does to the people's immune system cumulatively over time? When it comes to my viewing pleasure on TV, I tend to go for sweetness (romance) and laughter (comedy), especially when I am not feeling my best. Laughter is the best medicine. Literally! It does wonders for the immune system.

Back to the jabs. In my opinion, Pasteur's Germ Theory is wrong. Béchamp's Terrain Theory, on the other hand, is right.

Take the classic example when discussing these two opposing theories: If you have a sick fish in a tank, you don't jab the fish to make it better. You change the water. You give the fish good nutrition. That's how you heal from disease.

Jabs and all petrochemical meds are not the real answer. The immune system is. In my understanding, petrochemical meds are unnatural, toxic substances and only make things worse.

I believe that God, being our Creator, is also our best choice of 'doctor'. If you have concerns about your health, turn to God, and He will heal you. He will also lead you to resources that will help. I have applied this in my own life.

For many years, I have stopped taking any kind of meds. I don't even do any diagnostic tests any more as I have no fear about my health or what might happen to me in the future. I mean, zero fear. 'How come?' you may wonder. Let me ask you something: 'What is the opposite of fear?'

You might say that it's courage. No, it's not... The opposite of fear is faith! Faith is expecting, blindly, only positive outcomes. In all things. Without a shadow of a doubt. So I put my health in the hands of God years ago. With 100% blind faith. This keeps my immune system strong. And I affirm its

strength speaking out loud and with conviction to reinforce it further, every chance I get.

Words, especially those spoken out loud, have tremendous power. Why? Because the subconscious is what drives the body. It takes care of all the bodily functions and also controls the flow of the healing energy in the body that the Chinese call 'Qi' or 'Chi' (the Christians may call it, 'The Holy Spirit'). The words you speak affect your body. How? With repetition. Whatever you tend to repeat out loud, impresses the subconscious to make it so in the body. To make it 'flesh'. So instead of convincing yourself that you're 'weak', 'unsafe' or 'at risk' of disease, you can use faith instead to make yourself indestructible. It's a simple process really, but it needs persistence to make it happen.

When I experience extreme and persistent pain, and only then, I may go to a doctor to get some pills for just a few days but even then I decline the offer of any tests that involve radiation. These weaken the immune system.

All the physical pains I get nowadays are psychosomatic – triggered by stress and emotional upset, which I've had a lot of in the recent years because of ongoing family health issues. So I heal myself on my own using a plethora of antistress or energy healing protocols I have learned. Among them, Qigong energy healing, EFT (Tapping), and Havening.

Throughout the pandemic, I haven't had as much as the sniffles, let alone the flu or covid (which is a just another strain of flu, by the way).

The last time I had the flu it was January 2019. I spent 3 days with high fever sleeping all day, only taking soup, honey, thyme tea, and paracetamol.

If you have developed health problems since taking the jab and thus regretted taking it, I urge you to talk to God. Ask Him to reverse any damage in your body and soul and He will guide you to the right people where you will find healing. There are many energetic healers out there to help you energy-wise. And there are God-fearing doctors and researchers too, who are currently providing protocols and supplements that really help reverse damage from the jab.

Here is a <u>video from an Aussie doctor</u> who shares microscope images of the damaged blood of people who took the shot. She offers a supplement that helps restore this damage. There are many others out there. If you follow <u>Charlie Ward</u> or <u>Nicholas Veniamin</u> you will stumble upon other interviews where supplements to reverse vaccine damage are mentioned. For a real eyeopener regarding vaccine damage, <u>watch this</u> <u>documentary</u>.

Earlier, I mentioned connecting to God as a means to heal from disease. Truly, I see God as the best doctor I have ever had. I have to explain here that I am a very spiritual person, but I am not religious. There's a big difference between the two.

Let me explain. First off, I have a strong connection with my Creator. I always have. Ever since I was a small child I used to look up at the night sky and talk to God. I felt I needed His protection as oftentimes as a small child, I'd see the devil in my sleep and wake up in a cold sweat. One night, I was about 10 years old, the devil came to me in my dream again and kept asking me something that I cannot recall. I kept answering him 'no'.

So the devil gave me a hard slap across the face that made me wake up. When I opened my eyes, I was terrified. A small coffee table next to my bed had been knocked down to the floor. And the slap of the devil still stung on my cheek. I remember the feeling of dread vividly today, even though I saw that dream over 40 years ago.

During my teens, I'd occasionally have similar nightmares. I cannot tell you how many times I'd wake up screaming in the middle of the night, having the eerie recollection that something evil had been touching me. That went on until my early twenties.

To this day, I cannot explain it in any other way, than by thinking that some form of demonic energy kept trying to claim my soul for years. But I held on to my faith, kept talking to God and asking Him to protect me. Like every other person, I've known my own share of pain and anguish.

This dark world led me astray from God many times, but every time I found my way back to Him. I made stupid mistakes in my youth like every other person, and I was often consumed by hate and rage towards people who wronged or hurt me, but I never hurt a fly. Only myself, I guess. Because, as I learned later in life, our hate and judgement for others hurts *us*. Not them.

Anyway... When I was a teenager in the 80s, I was obsessed with the Apocalypse. I tried to decipher it by reading whatever I could find in the bookshops (Edgar Cayce helped, but only a little at the time, because of my immature young mind). Over the years that followed, I became convinced I would end up imprisoned one day, at the hands of a tyrannical regime, for my faith in God.

I was sure that when I saw 'The Mark of the Beast' God would help me see it for what it was and I was determined to decline it, no matter the consequences. As it turned out, God was merciful, and rid me and the rest of us God-loving people of the sad fate of losing our lives at the hands of the New World Order.

Despite being spiritual and having a strong connection with my Creator, I keep my distance from the Christian church. Why? Because I am aware of its crimes, and I know who sits at the top of its hierarchical ladder. I am aware that the elites created all major religions to keep people bound in fear and perfectly controlled. And, they also used religion to divide people, causing endless bloodshed through the millennia.

Thus, I keep my distance from religion, but I keep myself close to God, and, of course, Jesus Christ, who is also known as Yeshua.

Jesus is way more than just a man who once walked this Earth. His consciousness is that of the whole universe, of everything that is. Jesus is "The Logos", who incarnated on Earth in a human body to take on all our sins and deliver us from evil at the end of days. Thus, we owe him already for the paradise on Earth we are about to enter. Jesus saved us all from Satan's grasp through His own suffering at the hands of the same elites, who are 'crucifying' Humanity right now.

Look... If you cannot suffer mentions to God, Jesus, or angels, this book may not be for you. You might as well stop reading now. That's okay. No hard feelings

But if you do keep reading, despite minding these mentions, I think my wordly revelations that will follow will help you prepare for the darkest (yet, only few) days coming in our near future (what I call 'The Storm' in the title of this book).

When I say 'wordly', I mean everything I will be sharing about the world situation and my advice on how to protect yourself until the darkness we are experiencing right now is fully lifted.

KEEPING AN OPEN MIND

"The human mind is like an umbrella. It works better when it is open." ~Unknown

Please consider keeping an open mind as you read on... Humour me... Whenever you read anything that sounds 'absurd', go with 'What if?' as a first reaction. I mean, what do you have to lose?

Look, I know... I get it... The media is telling you to turn away from 'conspiracy theories'. And references to angels, demons and aliens may sound to you like fairy tales. Plus, I bet you are feeling confused from the avalanche of contradicting information you're constantly receiving. And maybe you're feeling scared to believe anything different.

But what is there really to fear just by listening and employing your critical thinking? Surely you trust yourself to put anything to the test, to listen wholeheartedly and to ultimately decide for yourself about what rings true and what does not?

Truly, there is no harm in opening your mind and to entertaining a theory. You can always choose at the end to believe it or not. You always have this power and this choice. Besides, you were meant to learn this way, and only this way. i.e. by considering both sides to every story.

As long as you discern every single thing I put to you in this book and decide for yourself if it resonates inside of you or not then your time will be well spent. After all, critical thinking is a muscle and it needs exercising. The more you use it, the stronger it becomes. And I have to say here, in case you need the reminder, that the choice, about anything, is always ultimately yours. Our Creator gave us free will and thus always presents us with choice. We can never lose our right to free will, even when the devil tries to present certain choices as 'obligations'. Nothing is an obligation. Humans always have a choice. In everything.

Free will is the ultimate law. I am telling you. Not even the devil can break it! That's why the elites use cunning and lies to coax and manipulate, but they cannot violate our free will. Not ever.

A WAR OF GOOD VS EVIL

What I see unfolding before my eyes right now tells me we are finally getting near to the day of our liberation from the elites, the day of the disclosure of all their crimes, the day that every man, woman and child around the world will finally know the truth about them. Their heinous crimes against the children for one.

Major disclosures have already started to trickle on the news. And soon... they will turn into an avalanche. The treasonous acts of previous US presidents, the crimes against children of politicians and celebs of all kinds, and even of prominent religious and royal family figures, and so on...

The world has been caught in an unprecedented 'storm' since early 2020. I think we all felt it back in March of that year, huh?

But. Behind the scenes, even before that time, the militaries of the world have been cooperating together. This global military force is called, 'The Alliance.'

The Alliance is still working, via worldwide covert military operations, to rid us of the satanic elites that wanted to enslave us forever and turn us into something unholy. Into trans-humans!

Speaking of 'unholy'. Has anyone wondered why the Pope is pushing the Transhumanism agenda? <u>https://transhumancode.com/press/catholics-and-noncatholics-hold-globalist-meeting-in-the-vatican/</u> You may have heard of Klaus Schwab of the World Economic Forum of Davos. His legendary book, 'The Great Reset', explains in detail the elites' plan of Humanity's enslavement. Schwab has an evil sidekick, a 'scientist' whom many (including Obama) call 'The Prophet'. His name is Yuval Noah Harari. Have you heard what Harari says about the future of humans on Earth?

Harari claims that humans are now hackable animals and that 'free will is over'. He promises us in his interviews 'eternal life' (by uploading our consciousness on a computer). I will tell you more about this evil 'prophet' (or should I say, 'false prophet'?) later in the book...

Again, what I'm trying to say is that Humanity is up against an evil elite regime that wants to ends us. Also, I am saying that we are currently caught up in a secret war – a war between good and evil, i.e. between Humanity (carried out by our militaries - The Alliance) and the elites.

But there's no need to worry. As I said earlier, the ending of this war is predetermined and it has been prophesied. God and The Alliance wins. Humanity wins. And the war is almost over.

The worldwide patriotic community refers to this war as a 'storm'. The end of the war will take us to the fiercest part of the 'storm' because the wrath of God will fall upon the enemy's heads with extreme fury.

As it happens with all storms, we knew it immediately when it first hit us.

We called it 'pandemic', 'lockdowns', and then 'climate change' when extreme or adverse weather hit many parts of

the world. Earthquakes have been plaguing the world ceaselessly for over a year now, even in places that never had earthquakes before. We've had extreme weather conditions, lethal forest fires and hurricanes, and even a volcano eruption in the Canaries that threatened to cause a tsunami. This could have easily devastated the east coast of the USA... Remember that?

We also had the 'War in Ukraine'. And a bunch of warnings from NASA about asteroids coming to strike our planet, and even talks of an 'alien invasion'. All these events and crazy news rattled us, terrified or angered us. And all together, they made up the beginning of the storm.

And then, for a while, things got calmer. Like this past summer, when we forgot about booster shots, masks, and harsh anti-covid measures for a while. That was the eye of the storm when things got calm...

Calm enough for us to go on vacation for a few days, have some fun and unwind.

And now, we are about to get out of the storm from the other side, where things are bound to get more tumultuous than ever. So you'll need to brace yourselves for the next part. The bad news is that the darkest days of the storm are ahead of us. The good news? This deep darkness will last only for a few days.

This deep darkness is absolutely necessary so our world can be reset with wholesome new systems that will replace the old, criminal ones of the elites.

The old systems have been feeding the elites with money. A great part of that money they have been stealing from us.

The elites have always gained from our suffering. But probably never more so than since 2020.

The reset that's about to happen is being performed under wraps by the good guys – what the patriotic movement worldwide calls, 'The white hats'.

This term is derived from the old western movies where the good guys always wore white hats so the viewers could tell them apart from the bad guys, who always wore black hats.

The Alliance is part of the 'white hats' in this holy war, but there are many other good people that work for the good reset too. All together, these people are referred to as 'the white hats'. Of course, the elites are 'the black hats' in this war.

There are many systems we need to reset. Agriculture will see a wholesome rebirth in the years to come, this time without the use of toxic pesticides, leading to the availability of poison-free and truly nurturing food to the people once again. New, free energy systems and miraculous healing technologies will be given to the people too. New transportation systems will make travel unbelievably easy and fast. The respective patents for all the above are ready to be released. These are just a few of many things that will enhance our world in the years to come, starting very soon.

The very first systems that we will see crashing down in the near future are the financial/banking systems and the Internet.

Both have to crash for a few days for the good reset carried out by the 'white hats.' Yes, we are going to be offline for a few days, unable to get access to information or funds.

DARK DAYS ARE COMING

I have now explained that a shutdown is coming. Many sources that I follow say it could happen any day now and anytime through the end of this year.

But the good news is it'll last only for a few days. Here's some advice, so you can prepare:

Get some cash from the ATM to have at home for the few days' shutdown. Fill your vehicles with petrol in case of emergency. Stock up on food for about 10-20 days. Include tins, jars, rusks, biscuits, nuts and other things you can eat in case of short electricity cuts. Get some water bottles in case of short water cuts. Pet food, medicine, basic toiletries.

Two pieces of advice – both Internet related:

First, back up whatever docs, photographs, videos and any other media you have uploaded on your Google docs, blogs, Youtube, or social media. When the Internet goes down, it is expected to be wiped datawise. This means that when the free (Starlink) Internet goes live to replace the old Internet, all your uploaded data will be lost forever. So back up in your hard drives everything you don't want to lose.

Second, in the short period when the Internet will be down (expected in the 3 days of the Black Swan event) mobile apps won't work either. The only app that Q told us will work during that time is the Signal app. So, make sure to download Signal now on your phone. And ask your loved ones who you will want to communicate at the time to download it too so you have a way to talk. Please note: Not all Signal apps are the same. So do not download it from an app store as you don't know what you'll be getting. Only download it from the app's own site: https://signal.org/

When the old fiat-based financial system that's backed with thin air goes down, it will be reset to the new gold-backed financial system worldwide. It is called the 'QFS' – i.e. The Quantum Financial System.

Already, half of the population of the world is on it. About 4 million! How? Because BRICS (Brazil, Russia, India, China, South Africa) are already on it! The media tells you a different story because they are controlled by the elites, remember?

So the financial reset to the QFS is happening behind the scenes while the media are only giving you fairy tales. More countries are already negotiating to join BRICS, like Mexico, Argentina, Turkey, Germany and Italy. As soon as South Africa joined, all the other countries of Africa joined too. So the reset to a worldwide gold-backed financial system is almost here.

The financial crash of Europe is imminent. Germany is expected to fall first. France and the UK are expected to follow. Remember. It won't last long. A few days only. Necessary for the reset to the QFS.

Q phones (Quantum phones) are necessary to use the QFS, and each person on Earth will get one for free. The QFS is unhackable and won't permit any more money-laundering to be committed by the elites.

Now, one last piece of advice regarding the shutdown – this time, about your money in the bank:

First off, I am not a financial advisor. I only impart the information I have been receiving myself. There is a lot of talk out there that the money we have in the bank is not safe and that those who do not invest it in crypto like XRP or XLM or physical gold and silver, stand to lose it.

On the contrary, Charlie Ward, who has two NDAs (Non-Disclosure Agreements) with the US military and is the official spokesperson for the Quantum Financial System (QFS), insists that the money in the people's accounts will NOT be lost. He says that only the criminals who did money laundering will lose their money. He claims that when the banks and the financial system crash, even if we check on our account and find the balance is zero, it won't be true. That's because our money in the bank has already been mirrored in the QFS. Both the banking systems (old and new) are currently running side-by-side, with the QFS behind the scenes.

Charlie Ward says that when QFS takes over and the old system goes, our bank balances will be showing as they did before. Still, he advises people to invest in gold and silver, like he has too, the way many patriots have been doing, so they have something that will see a significant rise in their value after the reset.

In this sense, the advice to use some of our savings in cash and buy gold or silver coins, for example, is not so much a safety net in case the money in the bank disappears, but more like an investment where you're expected to make a nice little profit. Again, I am not advising you anything as I am not a pro in these matters and thus not capable to advise anyone. Personally, I trust Charlie Ward, so I do not worry about my small savings in the bank. And I don't think it's safe to keep a big wad of cash at home as I don't expect it will be recognised as valid currency after the reset.

Having said that, I expect the military will allow us a short period to use whatever little cash we have at home after the reset, but not in the long run and not for large amounts of money. That's because fiat currency (the banknotes we use today) is just paper. Backed by nothing at all. It's not worth the ink it's printed on.

Again, I am not an expert. I just share my understanding as an everyday person, and I made my own decisions based on that. I hope the information I shared helps you make your own.

SCARY NEWS TO COME ON A TV NEAR YOU

A. A nuclear threat event

This is fake news. There is zero possibility of war between nations. The Alliance brought all the militaries together, remember? USA, Russia, China, India, North Korea... you name it. They are all working together. Period.

B. Military operations in Taiwan

This will be, in reality, military operations by the Alliance against elite infrastructure, like they did in Ukraine.

The media will lie this is an invasion of China against Taiwan, just like they lied that Russia invaded Ukraine.

To explain about Ukraine:

FACT: On 04/07/2014, UN Secretary-General Ban Kimoon stated that Ukraine has not registered its borders since 12/25/1991. Therefore, Ukraine is not a separate state in the eyes of the UN. According to the CIS Treaty, the territory of Ukraine is an administrative district of the USSR. Therefore, to say today that Putin 'invaded' Ukraine, is basically like saying Putin 'invaded' Russia...

Putin is only housecleaning his own land, saving the Russians who have been getting tormented and murdered for decades at the hands of the criminal regime in the Ukraine. He is also saving the world in the process by destroying the biolabs of many bioweapons the elites planned to unleash on Humanity next. On the other side, the dark side, the elites employ Nazi troops (Azov) and mercenaries to fight back the Alliance (and failing miserably). Those are who hurt the civilians, while the media lies that Putin bombards them. In reality, Putin built the people new residences after the Nazis bombed their homes.

But you'll never find all that out if you just watch the elitecontrolled news... On the contrary, I have watched many videos and can attest to seeing enough evidence of all that I say.

For one, I have watched Sergei Lavrov, Russian Foreign Minister, say it many times, plain and clear: 'We are fighting The New World Order'. I bet CNN or the BBC never broadcasted a single one of the many mentions of the elites' cult name coming from his lips!

Unlike the military ops in the Ukraine (nearly finished, by the way) those in Taiwan will take only a few days, 10 or so. Things are speeding up now.

C. Other military operations

The Alliance is planning to hit towards the end of the war 34 targets within 3 days. They call this the 'Black Swan Event' (it's military code). The targets will be hit from the sky with The Space Force tech called 'Rods of God'.

The targets are dams, buildings, and landmarks that have been used by the elites for criminal activities. They are situated in the US, Egypt, Switzerland, Italy, and other places.

Here are a few of the targets: Three Gorges Dam, Hoover Dam, Nile Dam, Lake Geneva Dam (near Cern), The White House (USA), Buckingham Palace, The Vatican, Denver International Airport, The Getty Museum, the Playboy mansion.

It may be impossible to believe, I know, but all the above have been used by the elites for criminal purposes, or rather, mostly the spaces underground, right under them. Child trafficking is the elites' favourite crime. Tormenting innocent children is their favourite pastime. Shocking, I realize that. I've been there. It took me to see plenty of video evidence from several whistle blowers to believe it myself. So hang in there. Evidence is coming.

Note: The last military ops are expected to take place in Israel. When you see Israel get hit, know we are close to the full disclosure.

D. Possible major catastrophe(s)

This depends on how desperate the elites will get to distract people from looking at the truth getting out...

They may even cause a 9-11 type of catastrophe, or a major 'natural' catastrophe.

Notice the quotes on 'natural'...

The elites manipulate the weather. There is no such thing as climate change or global warming. To create all sorts of adverse weather phenomena, the elites use DEW (Direct Energy Weapons) and HAARP (they call the latter openly, 'Geoengineering').

E. A Hollywood-style, alien invasion

This is a fake story. And I cannot stress this enough!

Speaking as one of the truth-seeking, awakened people who have been researching like crazy for a while, I can tell you no one can say for certain the elites will play this card. I guess they will run this ridiculous story if they are really desperate to save their skins. Personally, I hope they will as I know I will utterly enjoy it on TV. Though, I worry about the poor souls who will believe it...

Beware: The CGI/hologram tech the elites will use to show the alien ships in the sky may come in combination with explosions on the ground, and I hope that they won't choose to cause any casualties. But this is always a possibility, as they don't give a hoot for human life.

If you think of the two World Wars, 9-11, and every other horrific thing they have ever orchestrated, this notion is easy to grasp.

Back to the alien invasion lie...

Are there aliens out there? Yes. Oh, yes. Countless civilisations, actually. But, define 'aliens', if you please?

An alien or an ET (extra-terrestrial) is defined as a being that is not from Terra (i.e. Earth). But, if such a being is supernatural by our standards, yet has a physical body and is protective towards us, wouldn't you perhaps think of that being as an angel too? Especially as you may think of the wings on the angels' backs as a symbolism of the fact they come from the sky or even that they may have been spotted hovering mid-air. Mull on that for a bit please... I will return on that issue later in the book, I promise.

And what about hostile or malicious aliens? Do these exist? Yes, of course they do. All our planet's religions have elaborated on the subject of 'demons', after all. But, negative entities of the sort are no longer in our midst or in our galaxy.

From my basic research on galactic history and galactic beings, as well as from information coming from many different channelers, I've come to the firm conclusion that there are infinite civilisations of advanced beings out there. Most are angelic and protective of us, and others, a minority, are demonic. But none of the latter are allowed anywhere near us. Not any more. I'll tell you more on the subject later in the book.

Back to the military ops: After the 3 days when the 34 targets will be hit, the military promised us a period of 10 days when the EBS (Emergency Broadcast System) will commence to inform the masses of the truth by playing documentaries on TV 24/7.

By the time the EBS comes, everyone will have seen military on the streets. You may not realise it, but we have been under a 'soft' martial law worldwide for a while. This means that the military currently runs all our countries and works for the liberation of Humanity, but strictly behind the scenes. The political leaders are controlled by them while playing a pretend show for the cameras.

Some of our prominent figures are not even the real people any more, but actors in masks, or CGI on TV (using AI software). Have you watched any of the deep fake videos of Tom Cruise on Youtube or TikTok? That's the tech I refer to. Looks and sounds like Tom Cruise but it's another person. The AI software is what fools you. That's what is used on TV right now to show you fake prominent figures in many walks of life, not just politics. The real ones have been long arrested and gone through military tribunals. Many have been executed for crimes against humanity or treason.

To be clear. I am not saying Tom Cruise has been replaced with an actor in a mask, too. I surely hope it's good old Tom out there still shooting movies as I adore him, and he's always struck me as a man whose heart is full of humility and kindness. I merely mentioned the tech, and you may have watched the deep fake vids from a few years back featuring him. Here's one that also explains the tech. It's jaw-dropping stuff: <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=p7-B8S734T4</u>

Anyway. Once the EBS starts, the military will be fully visible to the people, out on the streets, keeping the peace. Then, everyone will know they are under martial law. But don't let that scare you. This is not the New World Order's military that wanted to enslave us all. This is a liberating, protecting army. They will hit the streets when the EBS starts, to protect the good people, like you and me, from the upheaval the disclosure will create.

'What upheaval?' You may ask. Well, not everyone is the same. Some people are more hot-headed, and these people are expected to get wild with rage upon hearing the truth. They are bound to get out in the streets, causing violence to rise. This is where the military will intervene to calm things down. To stop things from escalating to a state of havoc.

GESARA calls for democratic elections within 120 days from the announcement of GESARA. The military will honour GESARA. We will all elect real, patriotic governors for the people through democratic elections that cannot possibly be hacked or manipulated. Remember this when you see the military on the streets and do not fear them. They honour democracy and freedom. But, of course, they will be armed. Only approach them with peaceful, friendly intentions as they are hell bent on protecting the people, order, and peace. I think I am making myself perfectly clear here, and let's hope no innocent lives are lost just because some people are ignorant of the truth and hot-headed.

So now, you know what to expect so you can protect yourself. So that when all hell breaks loose, first with the Black Swan Event and then with the EBS, you do not panic. Many will. I hope you will choose to help those around you when the time comes, the way I helped you. I hope you will take the time and that you will have the courage to tell them the truth and thus to keep them calm. To give them hope.

I have created this book with a copyright-free licence so you can share it freely with those who may need hope, to keep them calm when things get really dark and scary. Because they will. There is no doubt about that.

The holy war going on right now behind the scenes follows the universal blueprint of all the great stories we've ever known. These are the stories we have always enjoyed the most...

Think of the classic stories of The Lord of the Rings or The Wizard of Oz... Doesn't the turmoil of their main characters pay off in the end? Now, think of any given John Wayne, Die Hard, or Spiderman movie... When is the hero at their most desperate? Right before the end, right? When he 'walks through the valley of death'. When he has the 'near death experience'. Just before the cavalry arrives in those old Westerns, the hero seems half-dead. He is beaten, shot at, and his life seems to be waning, right?

But that lowest point is exactly what makes their victory at the end all the more triumphant, all the more glorious! God orchestrated this holy war following the same blueprint. Our Creator loves a good story, just like we do! Or rather, it is we who love them that way because He loves weaving our stories in the same manner...

Do you see now why the deepest darkness looming ahead is necessary? I hope you do. It is right at the climax, right before the perfect, satisfying end of this 'great movie'. I hope you will embrace that gloomy darkness for what it is when it falls, and that you won't falter, no matter how scary it may be. Because then, you will have to employ your faith. God wants us to do that, you see. He wants us to turn to Him in those dark moments, willing His hand to reach down and intervene. I hope and pray this makes sense to you, dear reader.

Some of the aforementioned predictions are coming for sure, as I explained, and some may not come to pass. But, whatever may be coming down the chute that's going to be painful, one thing is for sure. Sweet victory awaits us at the end of it all, and it is going to be spectacular!

The world will soon fill with light, and every man, woman and child will finally be able to live happy, free and prosperous lives, in a peaceful and evil-free world.

When it gets really dark and scary in the weeks to come, remember: It's only temporary. About 10 days max of downtime.

All the scare events are going to be smoke and mirrors. In the sense that none of them can touch or harm us, the

common people. There is absolutely no possibility of nuclear war. No malicious aliens are really coming to invade either. No asteroids can ever devastate us. Nothing can hurt us any more. Not with the military overseeing and being in control at all times.

If you keep nothing from this chapter, at least keep this assurance on my part that nothing can hurt us any more on a global scale. Our evil rulers are no more. Praise to our merciful God, who took mercy on us and didn't let the coming of the Antichrist to ever come to pass. And praise to our Alliance too, who took out all the evil demons and are about to deliver a new free world to us all.

So hang in there and hold on to your faith. All the patriots will be praying in the darkness, and I hope you will join us, too. We all need our brothers and sisters to open their minds right now and start thinking, 'What if?' Because if you remain with your understanding rigid and your mind closed, when the darkness falls, you will panic. When the disclosure then comes, you will be shocked to the core.

This is why God compels me every day to share what I know. So I can help you avoid the unbearable shock of the disclosure that's coming at the end. Those with the most rigid thinking, who never heard a thing beforehand, those will be hit the hardest with cognitive dissonance.

I expect they will be so shocked that they will be unable to function, or worse, that they may try to take their own lives. I don't want that for you or for anyone else. So please. Entertain these ideas. Keep them in a corner in the back of your mind, at least, even if you don't believe them.

They will help soften the shock when the disclosure comes. I have done comprehensive research, hours daily, for over

two years and I am still steeling myself for the full disclosure! The more I research, the more filth I find. It never ends, trust me... On purpose, I disclose in this book only a small fraction of what I know about the crimes of the elites. I don't want to shock you by telling you too much, to overload you. I've had a hard time digesting some of this stuff. It's not easy.

In the past year, I have been verbally attacked and called many bad names by those who don't understand what's really going on in our world. But that's okay. I forgive them and I pray for them all. I wear their insults with pride, like a badge on my lapel. It means the Antichrist Spirit has not and can never touch me.

When it gets dark, remember: The military is in control and will remain so even at the darkest hour. They promised us this.

WHY BIDEN IS ACTING STRANGE

A torrent of disclosures is coming on the media soon. It started with Twitter, then Fox News, and now it's happening with CNN too. You cannot suppress the truth. Sooner or later, it will become known. The 'white hats' just got control of the CNN. Truth is about to come out by the buckets.

Soon, you will see all the proof for the stolen election of November 2020. The real result was about 80,000,000 votes for Trump, the real President of the United States and the Commander in Chief of the US military since March 2021.

Whether you love or hate the man, the mere truth is Trump singlehandedly saved America and the whole world by leading The Alliance against the elites (Oh, you'll have a hard time humouring me for that one, I can tell! Sorry!)

The November 2020 election was stolen by the CCP (Chinese Communist Party) with the help of treasonous Americans, as well as the Italian ex-prime-minister Matteo Renzi and the Vatican, who got bribed to help with necessary infrastructure – servers and a satellite.

The CCP (part of the elite satanic regime) tried and failed to invade and dismantle the US from within. After that, they planned to take on the whole world. But all that was averted thanks to the military plan.

As for Biden, he is just a puppet – the president of the private corporation only. He is also an actor in a mask. And not the only one either. Plenty of video proof of the mask Biden's wearing online, if you care to look. Try Telegram or Rumble as they are way less controlled than other platforms.

The inconsistencies to the real Biden's face are undeniable, too.

Biden is an actor in a mask playing in a fake show for the media, and being an actor, he never stepped foot in the White House. You may recall the military set camp in Washington D.C. and put up fences when Biden 'was inaugurated'... The military sealed off the whole area until it was time to intervene and arrest those who committed sedition by stealing the November 2020 election. The war manual says they have to wait for a specific time before they can do that.

Try this for yourself: Watch Air Force One on the Flight Tracker app. Every time Biden is supposed to be travelling, Air Force One stays put. It's only tracked moving when Trump, the real president, goes places. Trump is the real, elected president of the Constitution. Biden is the president of the private corporation, just another puppet of the elites, the so called 'Deep State', like all the previous presidents since the late 1700s.

The elites wanted to put Biden in power and failed. The Alliance intervened, and now they are having a laugh with the puppet. Hence the videos of Biden falling on the aircraft stairs, off the bike, eating pizza with the marines, having a toilet accident in the Vatican, showing the camera his cue card, mumbling his words, losing his way, sniffing the kids, and so on. The awakened patriots have been laughing their heads off since January 2021. The only thing that makes them sad is the fact those who are still sleeping still do not get it.

Speaking of Biden. You may have heard of Hunter Biden's laptop? Of his drug and prostitute habits? But have you

heard of the paedophilia? Of his criminal connections with Ukraine that also involve his father, Jo Biden?

Jo Biden will soon be arrested for treason. Or rather, the actor that plays him will be arrested, just to show the masses. Obama too, for his nuclear dealings with Iran. And there will be many other arrests to witness... Confessions on camera too.

There is a big chance of Trump getting arrested in the near future. Personally, I think it's a genius idea as it will add a lot of drama to the 'TV movie' and thus will shock and wake many people up en masse. Remember, 80% of the Americans voted for this man. And just like the 'raid' in Mar-a-lago that gave FBI a bad name and caused hundreds of FBI whistle blowers to come forth and expose the agency's criminal secrets, a possible arrest of Trump would also be most likely to blow in the face of the elites.

So, anything's possible in the military plan. It's going to get confusing very soon, for all of us. But one thing's for sure. The Alliance remains in control behind the scenes, and the freak show on TV has a purpose, no matter what we will see in the weeks and months to come.

THE NEW WORLD ORDER, NESARA, GESARA

The idea that the world is governed by dark forces is not new. The start of it all is well documented in the Bible that tells us that Lucifer and his henchmen came to Earth and mated with human women.

And even though God created a flood to get rid of the evil offspring (more than once, to be exact), the satanic human hybrids proved resilient and never left the earth plane.

In ancient Babylon, they became experts in the dark arts, the knowledge of which they seemed to have kept when they resurfaced in history, this time residing in Khazaria in northern Europe – an area now occupied by Kazakhstan and Ukraine (both these countries remain strongholds of the satanic elites to this day).

Khazaria, circa 100-800 AD, had an evil king. He was surrounded in his court by people who were familiar with ancient Babylonian black arts.

The surrounding countries, including Russia, weren't happy to have this nation as neighbours. The Khazarians were thieves, murderers, and road bandits. Oftentimes, they would assume the identity of a traveller they murdered and move somewhere else living as that person.

By 800 AD, the surrounding nations couldn't put up with the Khazarians' evil deeds any longer, so Russia delivered an ultimatum to the Khazarian king. He was made to choose one of three religions for his people: Islam, Christianity and Judaism. The Khazarian king chose Judaism, and promised that his people were going to practice it from then on.

However, the Khazarian king never kept his promise. The Khazarians continued to practice ancient Babylonian black magic, which included child sacrifice.

Around 1,200 AD, the Russians found out that the Khazarians never stopped performing satanic rituals, so, along with a group of other nations, they surrounded Khazaria and invaded it.

(Yes... Russia and the satanists are old enemies... Takes the 'war in the Ukraine' to a whole different level, now, doesn't it?)

So, the Khazarians scattered around Europe after the Russian invasion of Khazaria.

Doing what they always did best, they took on false identities wherever they went, posing as nationals of the countries they settled in. In time, they put royal families in power, who did their bidding, they created the banking system, maritime law and the taxation system, MD Medicine and Big Pharma.... and, in the modern world, the media too.

And of course, they engineered every major war that ever happened, and cooperated with both sides for financial gain!

They created all these systems for profit, and also so they could control or hurt humanity. Two of the most infamous Khazarian families are the Rockefellers (who, among other things, created modern Medicine and the Big Pharma of toxic petrochemicals) and the Rothchilds (the makers of the banking system).

In today's world, the Khazarians are in all places of power, and they control everything in all walks of life. They call themselves 'Khazarian Jews', but if you remember what I said earlier, they are not really 'Jews'. They lied back then to the Russians, and they are still lying now. They have nothing to do with the God-fearing Jewish people or the Jewish faith.

What the Khazarian 'Jews' still do is sacrifice innocent children to Satan... That is not what real Jews do, I hope you'll agree.

The Khazarians, together with other elites who are pureblooded humans but got lured into their criminal way of life, make up the satanic elite that literally runs and rules the world... There is no other way to put it. Satanism is their religion and their biggest secret. And their greatest power is in the ignorance of the people, who live their lives in the false belief that they are free when they're anything but. What they are is slaves of the worldwide system of control created by the elites.

Instead of living happy, healthy, free and prosperous lives, every man, woman and child born on this Earth gets to experience a life that's plagued with disease, tragedy, control, manipulation, fear, lack, and poverty. A world where their health is compromised daily by the air that they breathe, the food and drink they consume, the medicine, the cosmetics and detergents they use. And they get cheated every time they interact with their governments, their money forever stolen under their noses, their very life energy sucked out of the core of their being, and they have no idea. A lot of this is done via dark magic, that is rife in the world, and everyday people are totally oblivious to it.

The satanic elites go by these names: The Cabal The Illuminati The Deep State The New World Order The New World Order's big dream was The Great Reset. The book of the same name by Klaus Schwab (of the World Economic Forum of Davos) is their playbook.

"Humans are now hackable animals. The whole idea that humans have this 'soul' or 'spirit', and nobody knows what's happening inside them, and they have free will – that's over."~ Yuval Noah Harari

Schwab's right hand, 'scientist-from-hell' Yuval Noah Harari, is very vocal in his interviews about the plans and the beliefs of the elites. He won't stop bragging about how they can now hack human beings, enough to be able to remove their free will for ever and to end the privacy of their thoughts, and thus to control them completely.

He promises 'eternal life' by uploading human consciousness on computers and says God and human rights do not exist. He also says that Jesus rising from the dead is fake news!

You can go to this video, jump straight to the 9-minute time mark, and watch Harari for yourself saying the above things and a lot more in a number of interview excerpts: <u>https://www.bitchute.com/video/PahNkhqrFZwC/</u>

But Harari does not express new ideas. The New World Order has been preparing for a chance to remove souls from human bodies for decades. 'Scientist' Rudolf Steiner had the same dream of removing God consciousness (the soul) from the human body with the use of medicine over a hundred years ago!

This is what Steiner said in 1910:

"In the future, we will eliminate the soul with medicine.

Under the pretext of a 'healthy point of view', there will be a vaccine by which the human body will be treated as soon as possible directly at birth, so that the human being cannot develop the thought of the existence of soul and Spirit.

To materialistic doctors, will be entrusted with the task of removing the soul of humanity. As today, people are vaccinated against this disease or that disease, so in the future, children will be vaccinated with a substance that can be produced precisely in such a way that people, thanks to this vaccination, will be immune to being subjected to the "madness" of spiritual life.

He would be extremely smart, but he would not develop a conscience, and that is the true goal of some materialistic circles.

With such a vaccine, you can easily make the etheric body loose in the physical body. Once the etheric body is detached, the relationship between the universe and the etheric body would become extremely unstable, and man would become an automaton, for the physical body of man must be polished on this Earth by spiritual will.

So, the vaccine becomes a kind of arymanique [Ahrimanic] force; man can no longer get rid of a given materialistic feeling. He becomes materialistic of constitution and can no longer rise to the spiritual."

~*Rudolf Steiner (1861-1925)*

Source: <u>https://thoughtcrimeradio.net/2021/10/rudolf-</u> steiner-in-the-future-we-will-eliminate-the-soul-withmedicine/ The Great Reset plan of the World Economic Forum entailed the elites taking away our connection with God (i.e. remove our souls from our bodies using medicine). They also intended to take away our property, our free will, and keep only half a billion people in the world (who'd have been modified to be mindless and obedient slaves) after killing off all the rest (about 6 billion).

The good news? By the grace of God, the Great Reset plan has been averted. What's more, evil people have now zero chance of survival in this world. God has intervened and His will is final.

In the physical world, the elimination of evil will look like mass arrests of all those who followed the Great Reset agenda. We are going to witness military strikes against elite infrastructure and, ultimately, military tribunals of the criminals and public executions, just like in the end of WWII.

Military strikes are happening in the Ukraine right now where the Russian part of the Alliance, led by Putin, is destroying bio labs and also saving thousands of children from underground tunnels where the trafficking rings of the elites operated. Of course, the media keep silent about all that, but the Russians are very vocal about these strikes and about their actual enemy, the New World Order, if you care to look online.

After evil has been destroyed completely, our lives on Earth will be like paradise. We will have a world of peace, freedom, perfect health and prosperity as soon as the eagerly anticipated global law called GESARA goes into effect in all countries.

NESARA = National Economic Security and Reformation Act (for the US)

GESARA = Global Economic Security and Reformation Act (for the rest of the world)

The two are exactly the same. Check out below just a few of the things that NESARA/GESARA brings us!

- Worldwide peace for 1,000 years
- Cancels all credit card debt, mortgage debt and other bank debt for the people
- Abolishes income tax and the IRS
- Creates a 17% flat rate non-essential new items only sales tax. Every other purchase will be tax-free
- Increases benefits to senior citizens
- Returns Constitutional Law to all courts and legal matters.
- Establishes new Presidential and Congressional elections within 120 days of GESARA's announcement
- Releases unprecedented prosperity with enormous sums of money for humanitarian purposes.
- Release of over 6,000 patents of suppressed technologies including free energy devices, antigravity, med beds and other healing technologies.
- Quantum Financial System QFS, Quantum Voting System - QVS, Global Currency Reset - GCR, Revaluation of Currencies - RV

CLIMATE CHANGE, OVERPOPULATION, AND HOLLYWOOD MOVIES

The elites have been manipulating the weather using HAARP (they openly call it 'Geo-engineering') and DEWs (Direct Energy Weapons) to cause poverty, hunger, and devastation for years, and they are telling you it's 'climate change'.

Let us consider for a moment the luxurious properties getting sold like hot cakes on all the cosmopolitan shorelines of the world. Places like the French Riviera, the Bahamas or the Florida Keys... Do you think anyone among the elites would be crazy enough to buy these seaside properties if they believed, like common people are brainwashed to, that the sea water lever is going up?

Has the water level in your local beaches gone up these past few years at all? If anything, they have receded visibly in my part of the world since last year. Something else is going on then, right? And the 'ice melting' and the 'water level rising' seem to only happen on TV... Hm... I wonder why!?

In reality, the Arctic ice levels reached this year a 30-year high! <u>https://climatesciencenews.com/2022-05-30-global-freezing-arctic-ice-levels-30-year-high.html#</u>

This was discussed in the World Economic Forum! So what are they doing telling us the ice is melting? Huh? So they can pass green energy laws that make no sense but line their pockets, that's why. To enforce strict lockdowns with the excuse of 'climate change' too, but of course, they've now lost that power. Forever. The only ones getting 'locked down' in future is them and only them! The elites have also been lying to you that the Earth is overpopulated to make you feel guilty for living, to cause you to get sick (that's how the devil works!). By convincing you of this lie of 'overpopulation', they 'take your permission' to commit one genocide after another on the Earth plane.

They also use movies in the same way, to tell you their secrets, and thus to ensure 'your consent'. And that's how they hijack your karma, using this deception – that's what their satanic religion dictates.

This is their code: They have to tell you what they're doing to you. But their code allows them to veil the message. And even though you don't know what you're seeing and hearing, for them it's like you're giving them permission, just because they showed you.

So, all you think you're doing is you're watching a movie – it's just make believe, right? And yet, by doing that, in their eyes, you allow them to do in reality what they're showing you in the movies. They do it in every dystopian movie you've ever watched. In those superhero ones too.

You don't believe me? Check out this still from the 2011 movie, "Captain America – The First Avenger":

https://www.dailydot.com/wpcontent/uploads/2020/06/captain-america-coronavirus.jpg

(In case this image is not available at any time, simply Google 'Captain America corona image' and you'll find it promptly).

So anyway, in this image, you can see actor Chris Evans who plays Captain America in a metropolitan environment. Behind him, there are high rise buildings, a car and a plethora of advertising signs. The actor is placed in the centre of the scene. To his left, there is a sign with a CORONA beer advert. To his right, on another building, there is an image of a VIRUS – the exact stupid image of the 'coronavirus' they've been showing on the media since the so called 'pandemic' started. (That's another lie right there, by the way. In reality, viruses don't even have a shape. No one has ever seen a virus under a microscope. Why? Because they are not germs. They are not bacteria. They are mere genome sequences).

So, anyway. The subliminal messaging is clear in the picture:

CORONA+VIRUS = CORONOVIRUS

There is even a mask just above the roof of the car! It's The Phantom of the Opera mask, but you get the idea...

You just can't make this stuff up! This image cannot have happened by coincidence. The enemy of the people knows what they are doing.

How does subliminal messaging work? Well, these 'sneaky' messages go directly to the subconscious mind, which records every single thing your eyes have ever seen. The elites use movies to give us subliminal suggestions for something they plan to serve us later as truth, so we will accept it more easily. They call this, 'Predictive Programming'.

While we watch movies, our critical conscious mind is in a hypnotic state. So this stuff goes straight through to our subconscious without question, to be accepted as truth – seeing that the subconscious mind itself, despite being all powerful and miraculous, has no sense of logic. Its reasoning

resembles that of an 8-year-old... It'll believe anything you tell it if the critical conscious mind doesn't intercept it.

The same principal is used on advertising. What we don't question with our critical mind sticks in our subconscious.

And that was just one movie... For many years before the 'pandemic', the elites 'told us' in many movies like this one what they intended to do. In their eyes, that gave them permission to do it.

The elites have also used the Avengers and other sci-fi movies, like Elysium, to show us the med beds – an incredible healing tech that the elites had access to for whole decades and never shared it with us. Why? So BIG Pharma can profit by poisoning us with their petrochemicals. So that they can keep on killing millions of innocents with toxic chemo.

But this is ending soon. The med beds are coming with NESARA/GESARA. FREE access to all, in every city of the world. No more disease, no more suffering. No more toxic petrochemical meds either.

Back to the overpopulation lie...

The truth is the opposite. The Earth is hugely UNDERpopulated! And I am not saying that, Elon Musk does, and so do many real scientists who are not on the satanic agenda payroll.

Vast expansions around our beautiful Earth are deserted, just waiting for God's men, women and their offspring to live on it. But they cram us in big cities, giving a false impression of overpopulation... Start thinking logically please. They're now trying to sell you electric vehicles and next year they'll be laughing at you when they start taxing you per mile! Yeah, that's their plan, at least as it stands today.

Besides, the suggestion that electric vehicles are environment-friendly is totally false. The lithium and the cobalt used in electric cars involve processes of production that are way more harmful to the environment than a petrol car could ever be.

Also: The machines that recharge electric vehicles run on diesel. And so does the back-up system for wind turbines when the wind doesn't blow... And just don't get me started on how many birds, magnificent big eagles included, get cut up by the wind turbines all over the world right now...

So yeah... green energy tech is another issue where the system lies to you in order to get their way. You have no idea how capable a satan-worshipper's mind is for manipulation and for the creation of scams and hoaxes. No idea. That's why I've been urging people on my platform for over a year now to do some research. To protect themselves.

Are you worried to hear these things? Does the news of the energy crisis make you fearful of the future? I am telling you, you don't need to worry at all... Yes, it means we may dig deeper in our pockets for a while, but that's all, and it won't be for long.

God—as well as the people whom He inspires here on Earth to save the world from the elites—will not allow whole nations to die of hunger or of the cold this coming winter.

God will not allow a single nuclear war head to detonate either. I've told you before. We are at the end of days when it comes to the world as we know it. God and His angels are here in unprecedented numbers... Every single one of the innocents is protected. The Earth is about to be transformed into a paradise for all the good people. This has been promised to us by God and He always delivers. Remember, this has been prophesied by all the ancient civilisations of the world. You're welcome to research it.

Evil is about to get kicked out of the Earth plane. For good.

Despite what evil will have you believe, the truth is God never abandoned us. He never stopped overseeing His beloved creation and always intervenes when necessary. He and the angels he put in charge of us from the beginning of time.

Back in 1962, during the Cuban Missile Crisis that saw the USA and Russia in a tense nuclear standoff for a few days, US military men witnessed angelic beings hovering over the nuclear war heads while the latter melted before their eyes! Yes! Angels melted the bombs to stop the world from getting into a nuclear war! How's that for a godly intervention?

You see, the Earth, our magnificent Gaia, is conscious, alive. She is a magnificent being that is protected by God, just like we are. She is not ours to destroy. God and His angels will never allow a nuclear world war to happen and destroy our beautiful planet. End of story.

A 'hand-of-God' moment is coming again soon. Believe it. It's true! If you knew the kind of huge catastrophes we have averted in the last two years, you'd go down on your knees right now and pray to God to thank Him. I know I do!

Unlike you, I know what we have averted, how we have been saved. And, who I have to thank for that. Guess, what? Our

saviours are people and organisations you've never heard of and, as for those that you know, you've probably been brainwashed to hate them. The media made sure of that! Trump is the classic example.

Rule of thumb: Think of those political figures or businessmen you hate the most to see on TV. Well, chances are these people are enemies of the elites, which means they are God-fearing people that have saved and still are saving Humanity via their ongoing actions. The masses just don't know it. Well, not yet. The elites still use TV propaganda to tell the masses that they are the evil ones. They call them liars, cheats, criminals, spies, traitors, Nazis, and so forth. The opposite is true.

At the same time, so many prominent figures that the masses adore as heroes (athletes, actors, musicians, politicians, businessmen, religious figures, royals etc) are, in fact, evil psychopaths, who secretly adore Satan as their god and sacrifice children in his name.

That's why I have decided to speak my truth. Because some of you are still sitting watching the TV news, and thus you're kept cloaked in darkness, confused, misinformed. You may get to see glimpses of light here and there, but you may be so confused and so afraid by now you don't know where to go. It's hard. I get it. But please focus inside... This is always the answer when confusion or fear sets in.

Ask God for guidance and He will give it every time. He will set your mind and your soul free, and you will feel light again, liberated. You will no longer feel confused, weak and vulnerable. If you actively seek the truth, it will literally set you free and make all your worry about the future disperse. Above all, the truth makes sense. The lies of the elites and the TV propaganda do not. I mean, how many times do they have to be caught lying or to contradict themselves before everyone realizes something's wrong in the narrative?

THE FAKE ALIEN INVASION, PROJECT BLUEBEAM, AND ANGELIC BEINGS

Once again, dear reader, I am going to ask you to humour me. Please. Google 'NASA ALIEN INVASION' and see for yourself.

A myriad of articles are 'warning' of the possibility of an alien invasion. Using mainstream newspapers. The Daily Mail, The Telegraph, the NY post etc.

This propaganda method is a favourite of the elites and it is called, 'predictive programming'. They put a seed in your mind that, in this case, an alien invasion is possible. Then, when you see the fake spaceships in the sky (holograms), the seed will yield in your mind and you will believe it without a doubt.

'Why would they lie that hostile aliens are coming to attack us?' I hear you say.

Well, that's because the elites want to terrorize you so that when they 'come up with the idea' of a one-world government to fight 'the bad aliens' you will say 'yes please!'... So I repeat. The alien invasion is going to be fake. Fake holographic tech in the sky, but they will probably use REAL explosions on the ground.

Of course, they will never get to have their One World Government. As I said, all that has long been averted. But they may still play the alien invasion card, as they are so desperate right now. The hologram tech is called PROJECT BLUE BEAM. Watch this short video that explains the tech. It's a favourite of mine: <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=peUkPNx9DSU</u>

The elites used this tech in Beijing (Olympic Holographic Light show) in 2020 when they showed us a whale swimming in the night sky.

They used the same tech to welcome the new year in China in 2022. Watch this video here: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-l7KXEMRYrM

Ugh, they think we're idiots... They think we'll see spaceships in the sky and think hostile aliens came out of nowhere to get us! Doesn't it get your blood boiling? It sure has this effect on me!

They tell us in their newspaper articles that the aliens are here, 'making women pregnant' and 'causing people burns', and then say, 'Don't send out a beam in space, they'll find out we're here!' Do you see how contradictive, how stupid their narrative is?

In September 2022, Big Media ran a ridiculous story according to which NASA launched a spaceship and sent it crashing on a massive asteroid that was going to hit the Earth. Basically, they expected us to believe that a tiny spacecraft could hit a gigantic asteroid and cause it to change course. I spent hours laughing like a drain, just thinking about it.

The CGI footage they showed on the news was just hilarious. A tiny dot hit a massive mass and we were supposed to believe this could ever change its course? Sort of like, I don't know, a mosquito crashing on a person and making them stumble sideways? Ha ha But that was nothing. Wait till you hear the bigger lies NASA has told... and I'll leave it at that. When disclosure comes, it won't end until everything comes to the light. NASA's monstrous lies included.

There are no asteroids about to hit us. We are protected from this kind of thing like we always have. There are infinite 'angelic' civilisations out there and many have been charged with our protection since the beginning of time.

Who are these angels? Some of them have physical bodies and others don't, but they all exist in higher dimensions than us (5D and above). They come from other constellations or galaxies.

The closest to us are the Pleiadians, the Lyrians, the Sirians, the Andromedians, the Arcturians... to name just a few. They are the ones who have now rid us of the evil aliens (like the Draco Reptilians – you can think of them as 'demons'). The angelic beings are helping us materialize Heaven on Earth. And to do that, they are cooperating with the Alliance here on Earth.

On a galactic level, they refer to our Alliance as the 'Earth Alliance'. These angelic beings have long formed a council that works for our supervision and protection and is called 'The Galactic Federation of Worlds' or 'The Galactic Federation', or 'The Galactic Alliance'.

FACT: In December 2020, NBC published an article according to which, Haim Eshed, former space security chief of the Defense Ministry of Israel, claimed that the US and Israeli governments are secretly in cooperation with E.Ts from a 'Galactic Federation'. He also claimed

that Donald J. Trump wanted to tell the world about them, but the galactics stopped him because the people weren't ready yet to hear of their existence.

For me, this is absolutely true and accurate; these are the galactic beings that have been charged with our protection from the beginning of time. They are the same who are currently working with the Earth Alliance for our liberation from the elites. First contact with these angelic beings will happen at some (unknown) point after the announcement of Nesara/Gesara.

In the past 2 years, I have been following various channelers who regularly share with the world messages from the Galactic Federation and other galactic beings like the Arcturian Council or Archangel Michael. The channelers I value personally the most are Lorie Ladd, David Wilcock, and Michelle Fielding.

There is also a channeler/researcher called Ismael Perez, the most recent one to surface, and he is by far the most knowledgeable on galactic history (in case this inspires you to find out more). Just type his name on Youtube or Instagram. I follow him avidly and he is very busy doing interviews right now. Every single one I've watched has been a gem. I especially enjoy his interviews with Catherine Edwards.

You will find NBC's article about Mr. Eshed and his ref to the Galactic Federation right here:

https://www.nbcnews.com/news/weird-news/formerisraeli-space-security-chief-says-extraterrestrials-existtrump-knows-n1250333

I know... It's hard to believe angels have physical forms and that they have a 'Galactic Federation' out there that

cooperates directly with human beings. But, for what it's worth, I've told you earlier what I think. This is the end of days. The only 'aliens' here are God's angels. Myriads of them. The Galactic Federation are only a small portion of them.

Angelic beings from many parts of the universe have come here in droves to witness our liberation from evil. The Earth is a hub – 'The Great Experiment'. The diversity of life and the beauty of our planet as well as the diverse DNA make up and the supernatural powers that we humans possess are all unprecedented throughout the whole creation. We, humans, are the most special beings out there, but sadly, have been living here dumbed down for millennia at the hands of evil. But not for much longer.

So, the angelic beings are helping us with the 'heavy work' to remove all evil out there in space, so it's no longer anywhere near us. They've also arrived here with great excitement to witness the Great Awakening of Humanity to the truth...

The truth we're about to wake up to is not just about the evil that has been plaguing us for millennia, but also about our true origin as a species and our galactic history and identity.

The Galactic Federation and our Alliance here on Earth have been working together and have now removed everything demonic from the Earth plane as well as our galaxy. Yes... This holy war has been taking place on 3 levels, not just one: On the surface of the Earth, under the surface (in tunnels and in D.U.M.B.s) and in space.

(D.U.M.B. = Deep Underground Military Base)

Together, we humans, as we wake up to this truth, have to do our bit, too. And that is to resist evil. To not comply with the elites' nonsensical restrictions, to not fall for their lies any more. To help our brothers and sisters do the same. To stand in our truth and our sovereignty that God gave us and resist their tyranny.

We are so powerful. And we are many. They are a handful of wretched little worms. They stand no chance and they know it.

WE ARE BUT CATTLE AT THE HANDS OF A FARMER

Consider a farmer for a moment. What does he feel for his animals? Surely, he tends to them every day, so he has to have some kind of affinity for them. Oftentimes, you will see him cuddle the odd tiny chicken inside his cupped hands against his chest or pet a young calf... but he has an ulterior motive for tending them all, doesn't he?

Every day, the farmer wakes up at the crack of dawn to get to work. He feeds the pigs, the chickens, the cows, the sheep, and cleans all the pens. Midday may find him in a field out there, be it under the scorching sunshine or a drizzling rain, watching his sheep as they graze on the grass. But does he do that just out of the goodness of his heart?

Of course not. He has better things to do. But he is out to get something.

When his brother visits from afar, the farmer will gut the biggest pig to have a feast in his honour. At Easter, he will slaughter a sheep or two for the whole family and his friends who'll come to visit.

The farmer's wife visits the stable every morning to milk the cows and the sheep. She will make tasty cheese with this milk. And some of it, she will give to her own offspring to drink as soon as she returns to the farmhouse from the stable so they can taste it at its best, all warm and wholesome. The children will have their fill, then go out and play with the young offspring. Sometimes, they will go to the chicken shed to pick the eggs that are still warm inside the nests. Some of the goats in the barn will not make it beyond their first year, because their meat is at the most tender when they are young. The farmer knows this and invites some of his best friends to taste the meat with him. And in the process, he will brag, he will feel entitled for eating that young, tender flesh. His eyes won't water at the memory of the animal he had been raising for this very purpose.

But it's not just the meat, the milk, and the eggs... The farmer and his family have gone into great pains to tend and care for all the animals. So they will get every single thing they can get from them. In the farmhouse, for example, the walls are decorated with bull and ram horns. And, on the floor, there are rugs of sheep wool in every room. They display those with pride...

Even the excretions of the sheep don't go to waste in the farm. These make the perfect fertilizer for the garden...

Do you see where I am going with this? I am not pointing the finger to farmers, of course. I have nothing against them. This is a parable... The evil elites that run the world, and have been doing so for millennia, do the same with us...

We are their farmed animals. Sure, they have set up governments for us to give us a sense of order and security. They've given us police, justice halls, hospitals, jobs, supermarkets, Internet, computers and phones, planes and ships, cinemas and concert halls... All we need to lead a comfortable life, it seems. A life of joy, fun and selfassurance. Or, that's what the adverts say on TV, the newspapers and the magazines, at least... But, did they provide all that out of the goodness of their hearts?

No. They have an ulterior motive. With the Law and the governments, they steal from us and turn everything against

us. With their Big Pharma and Food Industry they systematically poison us. And with their TV and mobile telephony they compromise our health and trap us in a spell of dark mind control. But that's not all they do that's untoward...

Every now and then, they'll come to reap the top of the crop. And that is our children. When they come with the knife, they feel justified. Superior. Entitled. And they show no pity and no remorse. The loot they get from us gives them a sense of pride. I have mentioned children as their victims of preference in the past. How shocked would you be if I were to tell you that they use from the children absolutely everything they can get? That nothing goes to waste? Just like the farmers do with the animals they raise?

Only very few among you will find the courage to research to find out more... I urge you to find that courage to research things like Pizzagate, the Red Shoes Club, pink diamonds, and Epstein Island – all in connection with child trafficking.

Of course, googling any of this is not an easy task. At first glance, everything that comes up will be marked as 'conspiracy theory' to put you off. So you'll need to dig deeper and insist, until you find non-mainstream sources that'll deliver the truth.

By the way. At the core of the child-trafficking crime is 'adrenochrome'. God-fearing actor Jim Caviezel (he played Jesus in Mel Giblson's 'Passion of Christ') was brave enough to speak publicly about it in 2021, waking up the masses in the USA. With his latest movie 'Sound of Freedom' he continues to expose the dark world of child trafficking.

When a friend told me about adrenochrome back in August 2020, I googled it, and the answer was right there:

'Adrenochrome is oxidised adrenaline. It is a hormone produced by the body and is found in the blood of people who undergo extreme physical pain or anguish.'

By the beginning of 2021, all the truth about adrenochrome had been wiped off Google. And now, if you look it up, it'll just tell you it's a myth. A conspiracy theory.

But a myth, it is not, no matter what Google will have you believe.

Adrenochrome is a very potent and addictive drug. All the elites are hooked on it. Politicians, big businessmen, actors, athletes, singers... you name it.

The elites' favourite kind of entertainment involves private parties where they have trafficked children in their midst... They get the adrenochrome from the bodies of these innocent children after doing heinous acts on their bodies – after torturing them in all sorts of ways. The harsher the torture and the younger the child, the better quality the adrenochrome they take from its blood.

Yes, they get the adrenochrome by drinking the blood. I told you they are Satan worshippers. Ugh... Yes, it is a very uncomfortable truth. A shocking, devastating truth. Difficult for me to share it and I expect more difficult for you to hear. I know. I've been there. I know how it feels to hear it for the first time. So to save you from further upset, I won't give you any more details. It's up to you to research this any further or not.

At the same time, I urge you to keep away from any media that depict the torturing of children or even pictures of them in the aftermath. They are there online... But I haven't had the courage to look... Those who came up on my feed inadvertently traumatised me. I wouldn't go looking. I don't think it's a good idea. I have heard on numerous occasions about full-grown men committing suicide or having to undergo therapy after watching this stuff. So, beware.

I mentioned earlier that Google will conveniently mark any truth about the elites' crimes as 'conspiracy theory'. They have brainwashed people enough to turn away immediately from any information marked as such. And yet... Do you know where the term 'conspiracy theory' stems from?

I bet that if you knew, you wouldn't turn away from it. If anything, you might actually feel compelled to look into it.

The term 'conspiracy theory' was coined by the CIA, one of the most criminal organisations in the world. They invented the term to put off and ridicule those who persisted on finding the truth about the assassination of JFK, because the official narrative had many plot holes and didn't make sense.

Of course, the CIA was involved in said assassination. And the term 'conspiracy theory' lives on today, in a world where the CIA, the FBI and all other 3-letter agencies continue to lie to the people while committing crimes against humanity.

Please think of that before you next use the terms 'conspiracy theory' and 'conspiracy theorist' for your friends and family members. After all, the way things are going, it's already proven that 'conspiracy theory' is actually more of a synonym of 'prophecy'. What a 'conspiracy theorist' says today (and is deemed as a lunatic) tends to turn into truth given a few months, and up to a year.

Think back in 2020... What did you think of those who told you the vaccine was not necessary, that it was potentially harmful and that it hadn't even been tested thoroughly? What did you think when they warned you'd eventually be obliged to take the vaccine to go to work, or that Ivermectin helps to cure covid? These are all things that are now being confessed by the CDC (Centers for Disease Control and Prevention in the USA).

And so it will keep happening, until all 'conspiracy theories' turn out to be the foghorn of truth, down to the bitter end of this demonic freak show we are all experiencing.

PUTIN, ZELENSKY AND THE EVIL GREAT RESET

The 'invasion' of Ukraine by Russia is not what you think. For one, it is not even a war between two different countries.

As I explained earlier in this book, on 04/07/2014, UN Secretary-General Ban Ki-moon stated that Ukraine has not registered its borders since 12/25/1991. In reality, Ukraine is still Russian territory. Putin is destroying criminal elite infrastructure in his own country.

Also, did you know that the Russian-speaking population in Donesk have been slaughtered by the Ukranian regime for the past 8 years?

Zelensky was put to power by the elites in 2014 via a stolen election (business as usual for them!) and once he became prime minister he shut down a TV station that favoured the opposition. He also imprisoned the leader of the opposing political party. You call this a democracy?

Not to mention he has a huge mansion in Miami... Where did he get that kind of money?

Last, note that in January 2022, Putin passed a law in Duma (the Russian parliament) that allows Ukrainians and nationals of Baltic countries to acquire the Russian citizenship quickly and easily. Why? Because these people are all Russians in his eyes. Brothers and sisters to him.

So, why would the media portray Putin as a cold, calculating madman who 'invaded' another country out of the blue?

To explain this, I first must remind you who the real enemy of the people is. First class example is Klaus Schwab of The World Economic Forum in Davos, Switzerland. Years ago, they were talking over there in their secret meetings about their plan to enslave humanity via a virus, jabs and lockdowns.

They planned to even take our property away from us. Our houses, our cars, everything! Klaus Schwab's most famous quote about the world he planned for us goes like this: "You will own nothing and you will be happy!" His book, The Great Reset, relays his evil plan in detail.

All governments follow this plan. They are corrupt. The criminal elites are the ones who really run the world and they control everything. Politics, religions, media, celebrities, judges, banks, Big Tech, Medicine and Big Pharma... When I say everything, I mean, everything.

These psychos have wrapped us up in a world of perfect mind control for millennia, and use us as cattle for profit and all types of gain, while poisoning our bodies and minds. They worship Satan, therefore hate the holy creation of God that is Humanity. They wanted to bring forth the Great Reset to the New World Order with the Antichrist as the leader of the whole world.

They wanted to exterminate 6 billion of us so they could control easily the 1.5 billion remaining. The UN agenda 2030 was all about that. But what the UN didn't disclose on their website was that the last-standing humans would be wretched beings with neither freedom nor free will. They would be perfectly controlled.

By the grace of God, the armies of the world stepped in to stop the elites' plan. The armies of 17 countries initially unified and created The Alliance. The main armies that form it are those of the US, Russia, China and India (yes, their armies are united as one! Do you still think WW3 is possible?)

By now, the militaries of many more countries have joined the Alliance that is working to liberate us from the evil elites. North Korea is in the Alliance now, too. Yes, even Kim Jong-Un is a man of God and peace. Keep that in mind. For many years, and especially since 2016, the Alliance have started to take down the elites systematically.

They could have told the world immediately what is going on, but because we are so many and so powerful in numbers, they feared we would hit the streets, lynch our politicians and wreak havoc. Especially since we'd find out that the governments have stolen the pension funds worldwide. The governments would have used the police and the army, there would have been riots and civil war in every country. Billions would have died...

So the Alliance preferred to take their time as they arrested the millions of elites and their minions on their lists. At the same time, they allowed the elites to roll out their original plan of virus-jab-5G-riots-alien invasion.

They had to allow that because the elites threatened the Alliance to kill millions in big cities if they disclosed the truth. They had nuclear missiles hidden all over the world ready to go. This is no longer the case. The Alliance has got them all by now.

The other reason why The Alliance decided to carry out their plan secretly was because they needed to show the people what the elites wanted to do to them. They had to let the evil plan unfold, albeit in a much more benign version, a safer one for the people than it was meant to be. Why? Because...

"It's easier to fool people than to convince them that they have been fooled." ~Mark Twain

And that is so true. In the past two years, I've shown people indisputable evidence with photographs and videos to show them how they'd been lied to, but they'd always chuckle and say what I showed them was fake. The mind will always find a way out, to convince you that what you know is right. The ego gets in the way. It doesn't like to lose. It'll fight to the death to stop you from seeing that you have been conned.

That's why The Alliance had to show us. They couldn't just tell us. Because we never would have believed what the enemy wanted to do to us if they just stepped in to take control of things beforehand. We'd think it was a coup! But when they step in now, everyone will know they are our liberators.

The Alliance chose not to hurry as they carried out their plan, in order to avoid any grave mistakes that could cost even more lives. All the while, the masses have been kept in the dark but also kept safe, and only a fraction of the 6 billion the elites planned to kill will actually perish by the end of this undisclosed war.

Millions of innocents have perished already since 2020... Mainly via the shots, but also via suicide, murder, 5G frequencies ramped up to dangerous levels, and a host of diseases brought on by the weakening of the immune system (caused by isolation and masks mainly – the latter also causes hypoxia and viral infections).

Here's some more truth:

Putin is working with Trump. Yes, these two are not perfect, being human, but they do follow the will of God, saving the

world from the satanic elites while the media portray them both as liars and monsters. The media is owned by the elites. The elites have only two armies: NATO and the UN. But the Alliance is much stronger and invincible. The elites can never win.

Putin has the most powerful arsenal in the world. Some of his super-weapons are of galactic origin, gifts from our angelic protectors. Their power and the extent of the damage they can cause to enemy communications and infrastructure are mind-blowing. The elites know this. No other army on Earth can ever defeat Putin.

What you see in Ukraine is Putin liberating his brothers and sisters from the satanic regime that runs in Ukraine huge child-trafficking, human-trafficking, and gun-trafficking rings. Putin is destroying this criminal infrastructure in the Ukraine with surgical precision.

Putin perceives the people of Ukraine as his own and wouldn't harm anyone if he could help it. The loss of innocent lives is heart-breaking, but they are collateral damage in this war. Not intended. If he didn't liberate Ukraine from Zelensky's criminal regime millions would die in the long run because of the child-trafficking rings, and the bioweapons those demons wanted to unleash on us all next.

Also, in most cases, the fatalities are caused by the Nazi mercenaries in the Ukrainian army. They trap the people in their homes, in nursery schools, in hospitals, everywhere they find them, and oftentimes bomb them to blame Putin. The media is happy to do that for them. I told you who controls them.

It is a dirty game... And the innocents are suffering. We need to pray for them, and for the suffering to end soon. But, what

you need to remember most of all is that there is zero probability of war against any nation. And zero probability of nuclear war. All nuclear warheads have long been deactivated.

As I said, the Alliance has been working for peace and for the liberation of humanity from the elites. When they are done, they will announce Nesara/Gesara. Check it out online, along with the latest news and related articles on this website: https://gesara.news/global-economic-security-and-reformation-act.html

This global law has already been signed by 209 countries. It means freedom, prosperity, peace for 1,000 years globally, and the release of 6,000 patents that the elites suppressed and will make our lives unbelievably blissful. Quantum healing technologies included, such as the medical pods (med beds) that will eradicate disease.

The trillions that have been recovered from the elites by The Alliance will be given to the people, thanks to Nesara/Gesara. It will be the greatest and the fairest redistribution of wealth our world has ever known.

I have seen proof of the plan to save humanity since the summer of 2020 and have followed all events that have happened since then, step by step. The media have lied all through because they belong to the elites. Now, they lie Putin is a monster. The truth is the exact opposite.

DONALD J TRUMP AND THE TRUTH ABOUT Q

In the months to come, I hope you will not let the media trigger you every time you hear the word 'Trump' any more.

You probably hate him, right? But do you even know why? And even if you do, how are you sure you haven't been lied to? You see, the media put that trigger of hate and aversion in your mind about Trump via meticulous media propaganda for a purpose. They also told you Q is dangerous, when, in truth, it is the direct channel of top secret military intel that imparts information directly to the awakened masses.

Note: The messages that Q gave us allow the patriots worldwide to understand what is going on in the world, while the military fights the good fight to cleanse the world from the elites and their inhumane activities. Q's messages are called 'Q drops' or just 'drops' or 'deltas' and can be accessed here: https://qalerts.app/

Q ceased posting new drops for many months, their imparting of cryptic advice seemingly having run its course, but then they posted again out of the blue in June 2022, causing big excitement to the awakened masses worldwide. At the moment, they are being quiet again, but something tells me we haven't received the last drop yet.

The Q drops are cryptic, of course, being issued by covert military intelligence, since the enemy of the people is watching them too. But thanks to a number of Q decoders out there studying the drops and comparing them to posts from prominent figures on social media, we get to find a lot of truth and sense in these messages. We also get to see impossible coincidences all the time that tell us these drops can only be for real.

A note on the term 'Q Anon'. This is an invalid term, coined by mainstream media. There is no such thing as Q Anon. There is Q, which I've just explained is top-tier military intelligence, and then there are the Anons. These are the people who are on the receiving end of the Q Drops. This is all of us. Every day people like you and me who hold God inside their hearts and value family and country. People like you and me who want a peaceful and free world for themselves and their loved ones.

Therefore, unlike what the media says to keep you away from the truth, there is nothing hateful, anti-Semitic or racist about Q or the Anons.

The military have already taken out the heads of the elites for us. They have long told us and are still telling us what is yet to come, using the Q drops.

Ask yourself. If Q was a myth, an urban legend as the media will have you believe, then why would Trump, a president of the United States no less, keep mentioning them? Why would he validate Q and speak their lingo?

For example, Trump keeps mentioning 'The Storm' like Q do, and also features 'NCSWIC' in his posts (i.e. the Q motto that means 'Nothing Can Stop What is Coming').

Why does he play Q-inspired music during his rallies? Why does he post Q-related memes and Q drops too? Why did he even post a meme of himself wearing a Q pin on his lapel in September 2022? Huh? Start thinking!

Contemporary American prophet Kim Clement prophesied about Trump. Back in 2014, he said God would appoint a fearless man to save America from evil. He even prophesied they would repeatedly try to impeach him, but to no avail!

Kim Clement prophesied a lot of things about the bleak world we are living in right now... and now, after his death, his daughter is posting old videos of her father's on Youtube to share his prophecies and keep people's faith in God alive, to give them encouragement and hope. I invite you to sample this short video of Kim Clement that is a compilation of numerous prophecies:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-rH7pwsGLCU

If you have a strong faith in God, surely this video will shake you to the core, the way it did for me. So now, you may be starting to think.... Or rather, to wonder... Why does the political system in the US keep trying (and failing) to impeach Trump? Trump himself told us why the enemy fights him so hard.

Trump told us that, in reality, they don't hate him; they hate us, the people. He is just in the way, that's all.

Here's some more truth about Q:

Q is a proper Christian gospel, just like Luke and Matthew. Check on Amazon, if you must. Here is one of several versions of the gospel on the store: https://www.amazon.com/Earliest-Gospel-Introduction-Original-Stories/dp/0664232221

Hence, the name 'Q' has religious connotations. The military is fighting a holy war against evil, after all.

Q is not 'dangerous' and certainly does not promote 'hate' unless, of course, you call an effort to take out the satanic elites who wanted to kill 6 billion people a hateful thing.

Lincoln had a secret Q team, then JFK, then Trump. All had the same purpose. To rid the people of the New World Order.

To start to understand, you need to open your mind. TV propaganda has done us all extreme harm. So, how do you start to open your mind to the truth? Start by keeping your ego under check... In other words, try to silence 'the chatterbox' inside your head. Because it will only propagate the lies the media has had you believe.

So... forget what you know, just for a while, and start to consciously employ your logic and your critical thinking whenever you listen to the news. Don't just accept it all at face value. Use many sources, not all mainstream, so you can freely make up your mind. Start to question all your fears and your rigid opinions. Don't seek to silence different voices any more, but listen to them. Employ the 'what if' attitude.

Start to entertain any theory presented to you and approach it with an open mind. Trust your ability to discern and to decide for yourself what makes sense and what doesn't. Whatever resonates inside you, keep it, and discard the rest. It's as simple as that, and you have the innate capacity to do that. Know that the system is afraid of you thinking and using your own judgement. Actually, it is terrified of people who do that!

God made us all sovereign beings, with the power to decide for ourselves about everything put to us. Both big and small. It is not in our true nature to be governed by tyrants who tell us what we can do and what we can't. We are not made to endure this. Remember, free will is the ultimate law of the universe!

So stop giving your power away, stop looking to others for information, stop expecting it given to you on the plate. Seek and find the answers for yourself using an open, critical mind.

If you find it hard to decide the truth on anything or to solve a specific problem, then ask God to show you the way forward. This is also something we are meant to do on our own.

How do you ask God anything? I have a simple method to suggest. Seek a place to sit on your own, just breath and empty your mind. Place a hand on your heart and focus on your breath. The heart is where you must focus on to establish your God connection.

So sit quietly with a hand on your heart and ask God, or your angels, or a beloved saint to approach and give you guidance. Then take a few breaths in the stillness. Breathe easily, slowly, deeply... Let a minute or two pass that way. Think of all the things you are thankful for. Then think of those you love and care for. People... and pets too. Bring pictures in your mind. The clearer and the more detailed the better. Involve your heart. Feel the feelings of gratitude and love as you do this.

This will help you attain brain-heart coherence (celebrated neuroscientist Dr. Joe Dispenza is the best source if you want to explore that miraculous state of coherence more, by the way! You can watch him on Youtube) From that peaceful, healing space, ask God any questions you may have, and He will provide the answers in the stillness. You will hear a little voice answer inside your mind. The calmer your mind at the time, the louder the voice will be.

Talking to the Divine in this way is in our true nature. This is the best way I know to receive answers, to receive truth and assistance from the Creator.

THE GLOBAL FINANCIAL RESET OF THE MILITARY

The Great Reset of The New World Order will never come to pass. The Alliance has taken over, and is now in control. Behind the scenes, the arrests of the elites continue and military operations too. At the same time, the military is working for the Global Financial Reset to the QFS (The Quantum Financial System that's backed by gold), Starlink (the new free Internet), and the Tesla, free energy system that will power up the world effortlessly and quickly.

But first, inevitably, all the current systems have to come crashing down.

You can't have an omelette without breaking the eggs... The financial/banking system is corrupt and needs to go. This is needed for GESARA. Again, this is a controlled reset by the military, who are soon going to hit the streets for our protection. They will arrest all criminal government figures and will take over only for a while.

Gesara calls for democratic elections in all countries 120 days after our liberation. The future brings independence and freedom to all.

Don't listen to anyone trying to scare you about the military. The elites are losing this war and are trying hard to scare the masses via the media, which they totally own. But no matter what they do, they are now doomed and they know it.

The war of good against evil is very close to ending now, and at the very end, several satanic buildings (famous landmarks used for criminal activities) and dams will by hit. There will be 3 days of catastrophic events against the enemy infrastructure. Other than this destruction, expect the possibility of weird holograms in the sky too - spaceships or even crazier stuff.

No matter what you see in the sky, remember they are fake. Don't panic and make sure to reassure those who do. You have nothing to worry about. Stay home and keep safe when these things happen. Pray. Those who stay with God and ask for clarity and protection will get it.

This is a holy war. God is claiming His own and delivering punishment to the rest. Make no mistake. Only your faith in God will keep you strong and safe now. Forget the masks, the shots, and the virus. These are all unimportant. Only faith matters, only faith safeguards your health and safety, only faith will see you through.

Let me reiterate. There will be 3 days of catastrophic events (The Black Swan Event), and about 10 days of downtime (and the EBS) will follow when we will be safe in our homes, living with the resources we have. There will be road blocks in the streets by the military during this time, as they take action to remove the last of the criminals who hold places of power. They will announce GESARA after that.

So in the short period where the world goes under martial law, please know you will be safe. Trust the military. They have saved us from enslavement and extermination. They will take on the streets to finish arresting all the criminals, to protect and keep the peace. Stay out of their way, but if you have an emergency or need food or anything else, approach them peacefully and they will provide.

The military have ample food reserves to feed the people, if needed. No one will starve during the downtime.

Remember - stay with God. Hold on to faith and hope, no matter what. God will be with us all when the lights go out. The military has top-notch technology that makes the mind boggle. With capabilities the public have no idea about. They are in control and even when the lights go out they will REMAIN in control. They are ready for ALL eventualities. Remember. The war is won already.

Some reason that because we have waited for our liberation for so long and it never comes, that it's fake. That is all lies. I say to these people that they have no idea what this war entails, the complexity of it, and the scale of the evil the military has been fighting off every day for years to deliver our freedom, on the Earth's surface, underground and in the sky. And even in space, as I explained earlier.

The mind boggles just thinking about it. And as for those who complain our liberation is taking too long, it just shows the absolute ignorance they have when it comes to the power, the malice and the cunning of the enemy.

For anyone to distrust the military and moan because the timing is not to their liking is like someone is entering a blazing building to save you and instead of being thankful to them, you scold them for having taken too long to come. Personally, I am happy to wait more, even for a few more months if I have to, because I know the military is in control under wraps. They will keep me safe throughout. They will not let anyone harm me, or violate my sacred freedom as a free, sovereign being, created by God, to decide for my own body.

Some people have accused me in the last year after speaking out publicly of being crazy, pitiful or stupid, and others even went as far as telling me I use hateful speech. I say to them, what I say to you. I am with God. I am Light. I am not afraid, and I have not a single hateful thought inside my peaceful mind, not a twinge of a negative feeling inside my light, loving heart.

I am free of the prison of the ego, I have peeked beyond the veil and have grasped in my mind amazing things some of you are still to find out. So just give me the benefit of the doubt for a minute, in case you're still doubting me.

I'll tell you this: I nearly died in December 2016. That fateful day, I'd been shivering since morning and my heart beat like a drum. But I thought it was my usual anaemia at the time playing up. And it was so cold it was snowing outside. So I didn't take any notice. By the evening, it got much worse. I was rushed to the hospital eventually and fainted in the emergency ward. When I opened my eyes again I found four doctors leaning over me. Two were holding me by the lower arms and two others were sticking intravenous needles in my wrists in an effort to get me to wake up.

So I came to screaming my head off from the pain while they held me in place. Then they told me I had to have an emergency gynaecological procedure or I would die that night. As they wheeled me to the operating theatre they kept snapping me awake every time I drifted back to sleep. After the procedure, as I came to, I heard the nurses talk among themselves, saying that when I turned all 'white like marble' while I was under and started to 'convulse', they thought I was going to die on their hands. That was another shock to hear.

Three times I heard from medical pros that night that I was at death's door. But I made it. They called it a miracle. They said my haematocrit was 15.5. They couldn't understand how I'd made it alive to the hospital.

The way I see it? God saved me that night, allowing me to keep on living. I was never the same again. Now, I see every new day as a new gift.

That's why I told you earlier that I have zero fear about my health and 100% faith. Because God has already shown me He is the best doctor one can ever call upon. And now, I finally got to understand why He kept me here. I feel I owe Him something for that.

That is why I am writing this book. Dismiss me if you will. This is your right.

But do not judge me. Judgement only hurts the person who judges. It is a catastrophic energy to keep inside of you.

I hope you will not make this grave mistake. And I pray that if you tend to hold the energy of judgement inside of you that God will set you free from it, if only you ask.

EPILOGUE

I've now done properly what God has been ceaselessly urging me to do. To try and open people's eyes to the fact that they have been lied to. That nothing is like it seems. So that they can lose trust in their leaders, their doctors, and the mainstream media and start looking for truth for themselves.

Of course, I only scratched the surface. I only shared a fraction of the lies, the deceit and the odious crimes the elites have committed against us. But, somehow, I feel my work is done, at least for now, and my heart feels lighter already.

I hope, for your sake, that you will heed my warnings. Regarding the revelations I have given you, I pray that God gives you the courage and the open mind to look further and decide for yourself what is true and what is not.

I have created a Facebook group to share inspiration, truth and helpful information with others. I've called it <u>FREE</u> <u>BROTHERS AND SISTERS</u>. I'd love to see you there!

If you have any questions or comments to make on this book, I encourage you to join the group. Discussing these on there will also benefit other readers.

I also share the best Telegram content I can find (very diverse and extremely eye-opening posts for truth seekers!) in my Telegram channel, <u>Truth Freedom Justice 5D</u>. Join it and take a look, see what I mean!

As is mentioned on the copyright page, feel free to share this specific ebook copy with your friends and family using your

private mailbox (like Yahoo, Gmail, etc) or offline, as you wish. However, I ask you, please do not upload it on any social media or mobile apps (I mean the file itself. Links to it on my website are okay). I stress this especially for Facebook and Facebook Messenger. Please do not upload this book file on there. Thank you for respecting this request.

You can email me at <u>contact@effrosyniwrites.com</u> if you'd rather send me any feedback privately.

In the bonus parts of this book that follow, I am sharing some of my own preferred sources of information that I urge you to try.

If you'd like to read more from me, you're welcome to browse through my fiction books. I write romance, paranormal and fantasy stories that feature supernatural creatures. Why? Because I see magic everywhere... I guess I write the kind of stories I love to read myself. You will find my fiction books on Amazon but some are also available as FREE books on my website. Make sure to check these out! You'll find a list of all my books here: <u>https://bit.ly/3Lg97r7</u>

I am sending you sisterly love across the ether and best wishes for your awakening and your happiness.

May our merciful God, and His Son, our saviour, Jesus Christ, keep us all safe in these few, but last, dark days to come. And so it is.

BONUS CONTENT

TWO UNMISSABLE DOCUSERIES

1. The Fall of the Cabal by Janet Ossebaard

The Fall of the Cabal is available to watch for free on many internet platforms. The first series is called 'Part 1'. It contains 10 episodes and kicks off with the absolute basics about the elites (The Cabal).

Janet's documentary took the world by storm, so she then created a sequel series of 20 more episodes to dig deeper and share her findings with the world. They are just as revealing as the first part. The episodes include everything on the current world situation, the Cabal's secret practices, dark secrets of politicians and other elites, and lots more.

Here are the links:

The Fall of the Cabal – part 1. It's one long video containing 10 episodes with all the basics: <u>https://www.bitchute.com/video/kNS1mw1jmjpt/</u>

The Sequel - 25 individual short episodes. Start with episode 1: <u>https://www.bitchute.com/video/nthZtHa2zkgf/</u> You'll find all the other episodes of The Sequel on Bitchute, and they are clearly numbered.

2. The Disclosure Series by Jason Shurka

Jason Shurka is a researcher and the spokesperson for a secret organisation called TLS (The Light System). This organisation intervenes secretly in world events and even performs military-style operations, for example, to save trafficked children from the elites' underground facilities, like The Alliance does.

Some of the members of TLS are gifted human beings who have secret knowledge as well as superpowers (shapeshifting is one of them. Being able to perceive the past lives of people they look at is another). Some of the members are also positive ETs from other planets or galaxies.

Earlier this year, Jason created the free-speech social medium 'Unified', which is free to all but also has segments that are exclusive to paid users. These features include a streaming service of movies and documentaries on exciting subjects like aliens, mysteries of the Earth, the Cabal, and others.

In the FREE library, you will find the docuseries DISCLOSURE, where Jason interviews a friend, who is a member of TLS and prefers to remain anonymous. He introduces himself as Ray. Ray discloses a series of jaw-dropping stories on aliens and space travel (his own experiences!), the mysteries of the Arctic and Antarctica, and other fascinating subjects.

Disclosure's parts 1-4 are interviews of Jason Shurka with Ray. A 5^{th} episode is coming out on October 10, 2022, and this time Jason is interviewing a female member of TLS, introducing her – albeit, again anonymously – to his ever-expanding audience for the first time.

I cannot recommend this series highly enough! If you're anything like me, and new, juicy information about aliens and Earth mysteries enthrals you, you have to check out the FREE 'Disclosure' series: <u>https://unifyd.tv/free-library/</u>

You may also want to check out Jason's earlier interviews on Youtube with Patricia Monna – a remote viewer who works with the Royal Canadian mountain police, helping them to find people who have gone missing! In the two interviews below, Monna, having used her skills to remote-view across both space and time using just her consciousness, answers Jason two questions:

What ancient artifacts lie hidden under the Dome of the Rock in Jerusalem?

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=o7UFjUqOtCg&t=1378

How were the pyramids in ancient Egypt built? https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iU3L96CGe00&t=1161 s

Speaking of the pyramids, if you find them interesting, you may want to pick up a FREE copy of 'The Pyramid Code', a fascinating account of Ray's past reincarnation, which he remembers vividly, in ancient Egypt. In this book, he talks about his life there, the Pharaohs, and even Moses and The Exodus from Egypt. You'll find this FREE book on Jason's website:

https://www.jasonshurka.com/thepyramidcode

KEEP CALM AND FOLLOW THESE AMAZING PEOPLE

I am listing below the main people I follow, and I recommend them all highly. They are amazing truth seekers, researchers and channelers:

Charlie Ward – He is the official spokesperson for the OFS. and directly communicates and coordinates with the US military. Charlie has two separate NDAs (Non-Disclosure Agreements) with the US military but his face is like an open book. He can't help himself from sharing good news! His interviewees are mainly patriots, researchers, 0 decoders, energetic healers, channelers, and also scientists who share new healing technologies. Charlie makes me laugh like a drain and has literally saved me throughout all the uncertain and depressing times of 2020-2021. I would have been lost had it not been for his humour, his strong faith in God and his revelations that still give hope and strength by the buckets to the millions that follow him. Highly recommended! Scroll down a little bit on this page to see all the latest videos. Most of them start after a short advert: https://charlieward.tv/

Simon Parkes – another Brit with a direct connection to the US Military. Simon has an NDA with them, and like Charlie Ward, he can only impart what he is allowed to. He is also the founder of the CC Group, which coordinates efforts around the world for humanitarian purposes. You'll hear Simon talk often of the Zimbabwean Zim or the Iraqui Dinar, for example, as these are two of the currencies that, after the RV (re-evaluation of global currencies) will see a spectacular raise in their value.

So, whoever holds thousands of these coins today (at a low value) will see an astronomical raise after the announcement of GESARA, Yet, the profits won't be kept by these people – they have pledged to use these funds to build third world countries from the ground up.

Basically, Simon Parkes' 'CC Group' is set out to help rebuild those countries that have been kept in poverty and tormented by war for far too long.

Simon Parkes, like many others, has been banned from Youtube. You can search for him name on Rumble for the most recent videos. He has a calm demeanour and is very soft-spoken. He is a pleasure to listen to and imparts interesting nuggets of info in his videos. Here's a fairly recent one: <u>https://rumble.com/v1lmiy5-2022-09-25connecting-consciousness.html</u>

Nicholas Veniamin – an excellent interviewer with a very special, gentle, soft-spoken presence. He chats with all sorts of people who offer truth, insights, and even new healing technologies. An unmissable resource. You'll find him on Telegram and Rumble.

https://rumble.com/search/video?q=nicholas%20veniamin &sort=date

David Wilcock – UFO, time travel and ancient mysteries researcher, channeler of Archangel Michael, and nowadays budding businessman too, as he aspires to create the first anti-gravity crafts on Earth!

According to Mr Wilcock, anti-gravity crafts will allow people to travel as they wish all over the world. Each family will own one, the way they now own a car, and it will have the capacity to power up a whole house! In one of the channeled messages he received from Archangel Michael, he was told that he will eventually be heralded in our world as 'The Father of Anti-gravity'. That inspired him to create a company, and to seek the resources and the associates necessary to start building antigravity aircraft and he even bought the hangar! The latter is featured in a couple of his long videos early 2022.

Wilcock did a few amazing 3-4 hour videos on Youtube in 2021, and up until early 2022. If you have time, it's well worth checking out a couple. The information is mindblowing and he touches on many subjects. US politics & the elites, incredible scientific facts, time travel, UFOs, angelic beings, and more.

Right now, he is a recluse in a cabin somewhere in the mountains, focusing on his ascension, so his videos are short (mostly about the wildlife outside his house) and he doesn't do long live videos any more with great content. I urge you to try any of the long videos he did from the fall of 2021 to the spring of 2022. He shared mind-blowing information on all of these. Try this one:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=X4VwLdjKS0k&t=2s

Ismael Perez (Youtube, Instagram)

Ismael surfaced only recently and he's taken the world by storm with his revelations and inexhaustible knowledge of galactic history. Just type his name on Youtube for the latest, or check out this playlist of his interviews with Catherine Edwards. These are always great:

https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLY4jttkmCdzVQG QSQ72wW-6h58BGc bZ2

Michelle Fielding (Youtube, Rumble)

Michelle is a gifted channeler (channels members of The Galactic Federation). Best place to find her recent channeled messages now is Rumble. Just search for her name on these

and find the most recent ones to open. Try this recent one: <u>https://rumble.com/v1lvn9m-classified-military-plan-go-go-go-game-over.html</u>

Lorie Ladd (Youtube, Instagram)

Before I discovered Charlie Ward (in January 2021) and managed to keep myself sane from then on, there was Lorie Ladd. A friend told me about her in September 2020 and at the time I was scared out of my wits. I swear I was researching local shooting clubs in my area and looking to buy a gun to protect myself and my own. But Lorie Ladd soothed my soul from the first video. Throughout the fall and the winter of 2020, and up till most of 2021 I watched Lorie daily and she made everything make sense. She also helped me connect with my heart centre and realize my own divinity.

Lorie channels 12-dimensional beings from The Galactic Federation. She literally hears their voices in her head at any point in time when she least expects it, sometimes in her live shows too while she talks to people so that they can offer advice. She was the first person I heard about The Galactic Federation from, and she calls it 'The Galactic Federation of Light'.

Nowadays, I hate to say, Lorie Ladd mostly does those short 1.5 minute You-tube videos that I find no value in. But you're welcome to check out any of her old ones to get the kind of 'aaaaah...' feeling of relief that I had, if your mind is still in torment about the future.

Also, I highly recommend these four videos of Lorie, if you'd like to know about the origin of our planet and our species, and about the 'demons' (Draco reptilian alien race), who arrived on our planet thousands of years ago, in time to enslave us and dumb us down: 12th dimensional Earth grid:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UbxAVAfM41w&t=311 7s

Our history with galactic beings: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jM_DnZ7cgkg

Reptilians: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=foz7Qh_bkDA

Earth's shift from 5D to 3D: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mMnt79rLokA&t=0s

~~~~~

To contact me with any questions or comments, please visit my Facebook group: https://www.facebook.com/groups/freebrothersandsisters

or email <a href="mailto:com">contact@effrosyniwrites.com</a>

You've reached the end of 'Calm Through the Storm'. Thank you for reading.

Go to the next page for another free book!

#### **ANOTHER FREE BOOK**



'Messages from the Heart' is a collection of inspirational posts that I published on Facebook during 2021-2022. They're meant as a beacon of light in the dark days that are coming ahead, to provide reminders of comfort and hope and some guidance too.

Go here for 'Messages From the Heart' and other free books for truth seekers: <a href="https://effrosyniwrites.com/food-for-thought/">https://effrosyniwrites.com/food-for-thought/</a>